\_\_\_\_\_

## **U.P. ELECTRONICS CORPORATION LIMITED**,

10, Ashok MargLucknow - 226001



Telephones : (0522) 2286808, (0522) 4130303 Fax: (0522) 2288583 E-mail :uplclko@gmail.com / uplc.hw.proposal@gmail.com

#### REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP) FOR THE SUPPLY, INSTALLATION AND COMPREHENSIVE WARRANTY MAINTENANCE SERVICES OF COMPUTER BHAT KHANDE SANSKRIT VISHWAVIDALYA FOR LUCKNOW SMART CITY LTD

| E-Bid REFERENCE           | : | UPLCHW-2023-24-LSCLB-8C  |
|---------------------------|---|--------------------------|
| Bid Publish Date          | : | 08-12-2023 from 18:00 PM |
| Bid Submission Start Date | : | 08-12-2023 from 18:00 PM |
| Clarification Start Date  | : | 08-12-2023 from 18:00 PM |
| Clarification End Date    | : | 11-12-2023 from 17:00 PM |
| Bid Submission End Date   | : | 18-12-2023 from 17:00 PM |
| Bid Opening Date          | : | 19-12-2023 from 17:00 PM |

#### ADDRESS FOR COMMUNICATION

Senior Manager (Hardware) 9721451204 U.P. Electronics Corporation Limited 10, Ashok Marg, Lucknow-226001

It will be the responsibility of the e-Bidders to check U.P. Government e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in for any amendment through corrigendum in the e-tender document. In case of any amendment, e-Bidders will have to incorporate the amendments in their e-Bids accordingly.

**e-Tender EMD:** Rs.1,00,000/- (Rupees One Lakh Only) in the form of DD/ Bank Guarantee drawn on Nationalised Bank, payable in favour of U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd, Lucknow.

e-Tender Document Processing Cost: 1000/-+GST 18%

\*Tender Fee & EMD Original Copy Deposit in UP Electronics Corporation Ltd, Before Opening the Bid.

\_\_\_\_\_

# **Table of Content**

## Contents

| e-Tende | r Notice  | 5  |
|---------|---|----|
| INVITAT | ГION FOR e-Bids   | 6  |
| SECTION | N I : INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)                                   | 7  |
| (A)     | THE BID DOCUMENT  | 7  |
| 1.      | Cost of e-Bid   | 7  |
| 2.      | Contents of e-Bid Document  | 7  |
| 3.      | Clarification of e-Bid Document                                       | 7  |
| 4.      | Amendment of e-Bid Document   | 7  |
| (B)     | PREPARATION OF e-Bid  | 8  |
| 5.      | Language of e-Bid   | 8  |
| 6.      | Documents Constituting the e-Bid                                      | 8  |
| 7.      | e-Bid Form  | 8  |
| 8.      | e-Bid Price   | 8  |
| 9.      | e-Bid Currencies  | 9  |
| 10.     | Documents Establishing bidder's Qualification                         | 9  |
| 11.     | Documents Establishing Goods' Conformity to e-Bid Documents           | 9  |
| 12.     | e-Bid Security/Earnest Money Deposit (EMD)                            |    |
| 13.     | Period of Validity of e-Bid   |    |
| 14.     | Format and Signing of e-Bid   |    |
| 15.     | Submission of e-Bid   |    |
| 16.     | Deadline for Submission of e-Bid                                      |    |
| 17.     | Late e-Bid  |    |
| 18.     | Withdrawal and Resubmission of e-Bid                                  |    |
| (C)     | e-Bid OPENING AND EVALUATION OF e-Bid                                 |    |
| 19.     | Opening of Bids   |    |
| 20.     | Clarification of e-Bid  | 14 |
| 21.     | Evaluation of technical e-Bid and Evaluation Criteria                 | 14 |
| 22      | Financial Evaluation and Comparison                                   | 15 |
| 23      | Contacting the Purchaser  | 16 |
| (D)     | AWARD OF CONTRACT   |    |
| 24      | Award Criteria  |    |
| 25      | Purchaser's right to vary Quantities at the Time of Award             | 16 |
| 26      | Purchaser's right to accept any e-Bid and to reject any or all e-Bids | 16 |
| 27      | Notification of Award   |    |
| 28      | Signing of Contract   |    |
| 29      | Performance Security  |    |

| Qualify    | ing Criteria  |  |
|------------|---|--|
| Section-II | Ι   |  |
| Conditi    | ons of Contract   |  |
| 1.1        | In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted:   |  |
| 2.         | Application   |  |
| 3.         | Standards   |  |
| 4.         | Patent Rights   |  |
| 5.         | Performance Security  |  |
| 6.         | Inspection & Tests  |  |
| 7.         | Packing   |  |
| 8.         | Delivery and Documentation                                    |  |
| 9.         | Insurance   |  |
| 10.        | Transportation  |  |
| 11.        | Incidental Services   |  |
| 12.        | Spare Parts   |  |
| 13.        | Warranty  |  |
| 14.        | Payment   |  |
| 15.        | Prices  |  |
| 16.        | Change Orders   |  |
| 17.        | Contract Amendments   |  |
| 18.        | Assignment  |  |
| 19.        | Delivery of the Goods and Delay in the Supplier's Performance |  |
| 20.        | Liquidated Damages  |  |
| 21.        | Termination for Default                                       |  |
| 22.        | Force Majeure   |  |
| 23.        | Termination for Insolvency                                    |  |
| 24.        | Termination for Convenience                                   |  |
| 25.        | Settlement of Disputes  |  |
| 26.        | Limitation of Liability                                       |  |
| 27.        | Governing Language  |  |
| 28.        | Applicable Law  |  |
| 29.        | Notices   |  |
| 30.        | Taxes and Duties  |  |
| 31.        | Right to use defective equipment                              |  |
| 32.        | Supplier Integrity  |  |
| 33.        | Supplier's Obligations  |  |
| 34.        | Patent Right  |  |
| 35.        | Site Preparation and Installation                             |  |
| 36.        | Hardware and Software Installation                            |  |

| 37.        | Hardware and software Maintenance                          | 28 |
|------------|--|----|
| 38.        | Technical Documentation                                    | 29 |
| 39.        | Transfer of the Rights of the Purchaser                    |    |
|            | 7: FORMS   |    |
| SECTION    | III (A) : e-Bid FORM                                       | 31 |
| SECTION    | III (B) : SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS                         | 32 |
| SECTION    | III (C) TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS & COMPLIANCE OF EQUIPMENT | 33 |
| SECTION    | III(D) : BID SECURITY FORM                                 | 38 |
| SECTION    | III(E) : CONTRACT FORM                                     | 39 |
|            | III(F) : PERFORMANCE STATEMENT FORM                        |    |
| SECTION    | III(G) : SERVICE SUPPORT DETAILS                           | 1  |
| SECTION    | III (H) : CAPABILITY STATEMENT (CS)                        | 12 |
| SECTION IV | ' : FINANCIAL PRICE SCHEDULE FORMAT                        | ł5 |



U.P. Electronics Corporation Limited (U.P. Government Undertaking) 10 Ashok Marg, Lucknow-226001

Tel. No. 0522-2286808, 4130303, Ext. 302, 303, Fax 0522-2288583

## e-Tender Notice

Online e-bids are invited only from reputed Organization dealing with Supply and Installation of Computer hardware and related items, who have been authorized by OEM to participate in this Tender **18-12-2023 from 17:00 PM**, shall be opened at **19-12-2023 from 17:00 PM**. The e-tender document processing Fee/Cost is **Rs. 1000/- + GST18% (Rupees One Thousand Only+GST@18%) and EMD Rs. 1,00,000/- (Rupees One Lakh Only)**in the form of DD/Banker Cheque in favour of U.P. Electronics Corporation Limited, Lucknowon Nationalised Bank/Scheduled bank. The details for submission of e-bids will be available in the e-tender document on the UP Government. E-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in or Corporations website www.uplc.in. The Corporation reserves the right to cancel any or all the e- Bids/annul e-Bidding process without assigning any reason and decision of Corporation will be final and binding.

MANAGING DIRECTOR

### **INVITATION FOR e-Bids**

This invitation for e-Bids is for supply, installation and comprehensive warranty maintenance of Computer hardware and related items and other System Software in various offices/ institutions of Government of Uttar Pradesh.

- 1. Bidders are advised to study the tender Document carefully. Submission of e-Bid against this tender shall be deemed to have been done after careful study and examination of the procedures, terms and conditions of the tender Document with full understanding of its implications.
- 2. The e-Bid prepared in accordance with the procedures enumerated in ITB Clause 15 of Section-I should be submitted through e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in.
- 3. The tender document is available at e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in and Corporation's website www.uplc.in. Interested bidders may view, download the e-Bid document, seek clarification and submit their e-Bid online as per the date and time mentioned page number 01.
- 4. The bidders need to submit the proof/cost of e-Bid document/processing as stated in the above table in Cash in the Purchaser's office or through Online through e-Tender portal in favour of U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd (herein after referred as UPLC/Purchaser) payable at Lucknow. The scanned copy of the Receipt of Online payment through e-Tender portal must be enclosed / uploaded along with the e-Bids.
- 5. It is not necessary for a Bidder to quote all schedules of Bid. But if bidder is quoting any schedule, it is must to quote all items for that schedule. The bids of bidders who will not quote for all the items in any schedule in technical shall be rejected.
- 6. The e-Bids will be electronically opened in the presence of bidder's representatives, who choose to attend at the venue, date and time mentioned in the above table. An authority letter of bidder's/OEM representative will be required to be produced.
- 7. The Corporation reserves the right to cancel any or all the e-Bids/annul the e-Bid process without assigning any reason thereof. The decision of Corporation will be final and binding.
- 8. In the event of date specified for e-Bids opening being declared a holiday for Corporation's office then the due date for opening of e-Bids shall be the following working day at the appointed time and place.
- 09. All the required documents including Price Schedule should be uploaded by the e-Bidder electronically in the PDF format. The required electronic documents for each document label of Technical (Fee details, Qualification details, e-Bid Form and Technical Specification details) schedules/packets can be clubbed together to make single different files for each label.
- 10. The companies/firms who are registered at e-Procurement portal for e-tendering with U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd. (UPLC), 10, Ashok Marg, Lucknow (UP) would only be eligible for participating in this e-tender as well as in e-tendering system of U.P. Govt. departments. All companies/firms who have not registered themselves with UPLC for e-tendering till date can get their registration done by depositing a filled in form issued by UPLC along with registration fee of Rs 6,000.00 (Rupees Six thousand only) for participating in this e-tender and other e-tenders of U.P.Govt. departments. The companies/firms, who are not having digital signature, can also get their digital signature on deposit of processing fees of Rs 1708.00 (Rupees One Thousand Seven.hundred eight only). The companies/firms may contact the officials on phone numbers 0522- 2286809, 0522-2288750 (O) 0522-4130303 (Extension: 303, 304 & 30 fortheirRegistration/Digital Signature Certificate related queries.
- 11. Most of the departments for which UPLC is asking bids in this tender have not provided cost of equipment/materials in advance to UPLC. They have informed that they will provide the money only after successful delivery and installation of ordered items, hence UPLC shall pay the amount against delivery and installation against the ordered items to successful bidders only after same is received by UPLC from the concerned department.

The Bank Guarantee worth 05% of the equipment/material value for the entire Warranty Period shall also require to be submitted with UPLC/Client Department.

## **SECTION I : INSTRUCTIONS TO BIDDERS (ITB)**

## (A) THE BID DOCUMENT

#### 1. Cost of e-Bid

- a) The bidder shall bear all costs associated with the preparation and submission of its e-Bid and U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd, Lucknow hereinafter referred to as "the Purchaser", will in no case be responsible or liable for these costs, regardless of the conduct or outcome of the e-Bid process.
- b) This tender document is available on the web site http://etender.up.nic.inandCorporation"s website www.uplc.in to enable the bidders to view, download the e-Bid document and submits e-Bids online up to the last date and time mentioned in e-Tender notice/e-tender document against this e-Tender. The bidders shall have to pay e-Tender document fee of **Rs.1000.00+GST@18%** and EMDRs. 1,00,000/-in the form of DD/ Bank Guarantee drawn on Nationalised Bank/Scheduled Bank, payable in favour of U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd, Lucknow. The scanned copy of the DD/ Receipt of Online through e-Tender portal and EMD in the form of DD/ Bank Guarantee drawn must be enclosed along with the e-Bid. This e-tender document fee is non-refundable and EMD will be refundable.

#### 2. Contents of e-Bid Document

- 2.1 The goods required to be supplied; e-Bid procedure and contract terms and conditions are prescribed in the e-Bid document. The e-Bid document includes:
- (a) Invitation for e-Bid
- (b) Section I: Instruction to bidders (ITB);
- (c) Section II: Qualifying Criteria
- (d) Section III: Conditions of Contract (CC);
- (e) Section IV: Forms
- (e) Section IV: Financial e-Bid;
- 2.2 The bidder is expected to examine all instructions, forms, terms and specifications in the e-Bid document. Failure to furnish all information required as per the e-Bid document or submission of e-Bid not responsive to the e-Bid document in every respect will be at the bidder's risk and may result in rejection of the said e-Bid.

#### 3. Clarification of e-Bid Document

A prospective bidder requiring any clarification of the e-Bid document may raise his/her point of clarification through Bid Management Window after successfully login to the e- Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in. The bidder may seek clarification by posting query in the relevant window after clicking "Seek Clarification" option in the view e-tender details window for e-tender which can be selected through my tender option of e-Bid submission menu. The clarification will be replied back by the Purchaser through the e-Procurement website which can be read by the bidder through the "Clarification" option under Bid Submission menu. The Purchaser may also respond to clarifications raised by the prospective bidders on Purchaser's e-mail address

#### 4. Amendment of e-Bid Document

4.1 At any time prior to the deadline for submission of e-Bid, the Purchaser may, for any reason, whether at its own initiative or in response to a clarification requested by a prospective bidder, modify the e-Bid document by amendments. Such amendments shall be uploaded on the e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in and Corporation"s website www.uplc.in through corrigendum and shall form an integral part of e-Bid document. The relevant clauses of the e-Bid document shall be treated as amended accordingly.

- 4.2 It shall be the sole responsibility of the prospective bidders to check the web site http://etender.up.nic.in or Corporation's website www.uplc.in from time to time for any amendment in the e-tender document. In case of failure to get the amendments, if any, the Purchaser shall not be responsible for it.
- 4.3 In order to allow prospective e-Bidders a reasonable time to take the amendment into account in preparing their e-Bids, the Purchaser, at his discretion, may extend the deadline for the submission of e-Bids. Such extensions shall be uploaded on the e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in and Corporation's website www.uplc.in

#### (B) **PREPARATION OF e-Bid**

#### 5. Language of e-Bid

5.1 The e-Bid prepared by the bidder, as well as all correspondence and documents relating to the e-Bid exchanged by the bidder and the Purchaser shall be written either in English or Hindi language. The correspondence and documents in Hindi must be accompanied by embedded/separate Hindi font files. Only English numerals shall be used in the e- Bid.

#### 6. Documents Constituting the e-Bid

- 6.1 The e-Bid prepared by the bidder shall comprise the following components:
- (a) Technical e-Bid Technical e-Bid will comprise of:
- (i) Fee Details includes copies of e-tender document processing/Cost furnished in accordance with ITB Clause 12 in PDF format.
- (ii) Qualification Details includes copies of required documents as per ITB Clauses 10 and 11 in PDF format justifying that the bidder is qualified to perform the contract if his/her bid is accepted and that the bidder has financial, technical and production capability necessary to perform the contract and meets the criteria outlined in the Qualification Requirement and Technical Specification and fulfil all the conditions of the Contract and that the goods and ancillary services to be supplied by the bidder conform to the e-Bid document and Technical Specifications.
- (iii) e-Bid Form includes copy of filled in e-Bid Form as per Section-III(A) of e- tender document in PDF format justifying that the bidder is complying with all the conditions of the Contract and Technical Specifications of the e-Bid Document as no deviation will be acceptable to the Purchaser.
- (iv) Technical Specification Details includes copy of filled in Technical Specifications as per Section-IV(C) of e-tender document in PDF format.

Technical Bids (Tender Ref:)\_\_\_\_\_

To be filled by bidder

- (b) Financial e-Bid Financial e-Bid will comprise of:
- (i) e-Bid Form includes copy of filled in e-Bid Form as per e- tender document in PDF format.
- (ii) Price Schedule/BOQ includes as per Section-V (A)
- 7. e-Bid Form
- 7.1 The bidder shall complete the e-Bid Form and the appropriate Price Schedule/BOQ furnished in the e-Bid document, including the goods to be supplied, their quantities and prices in the format given in the e-Bid document.

#### 8. e-Bid Price

8.1 The bidder shall quote separately in the downloaded spread sheet file for Price Schedule/BOQ unit price (along with basic price, GST such as installation and onsite comprehensive warranty maintenance service charges, if any) of each item in the specified places for all the goods

mentioned in Section IV(C) of Technical Specifications. The unit prices quoted shall be with onsite comprehensive warranty as well as extended warranty as per period specified in column-3 of Section IV(C) of Technical Specifications.

- 1.2. e-Bid price of each item indicated on the Price Schedule/ BOQ as mentioned in para 8.1 above, shall include all the cost till successful installation & commissioning at various offices situated in different cities of U.P. for all the items specified in the schedule of requirement and onsite comprehensive warranty maintenance i.e.
- I. The price of goods (ex-works, ex-factory, ex-showroom, ex-warehouse, or off-the- shelf, as applicable), including all duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable:
- (a) on components and raw material used in the manufacture or assembly of goods quoted ex-works or ex-factory; or
- (b) on the previously imported goods of foreign origin quoted ex-showroom, ex- warehouse, or offthe-shelf.
- II. Any Indian duties, sales and other taxes which will be payable on the goods if this Contract is awarded.;
- III. The price for inland transportation, insurance and other local costs incidental to delivery of the goods to their final destination.
- IV. The price of other incidental services listed in Clause 11 of the Conditions of Contract.
- 4.3 Prices quoted by the bidder shall be fixed during the bidder's performance of the Contract and not subject to variation on any account subject to ITB Clause 25.1. An e- Bid submitted with an adjustable price quotation unless asked for shall be treated as non- responsive and rejected.

#### 9. e-Bid Currencies

Prices shall be quoted in Indian Rupees only.

#### 10. Documents Establishing bidder's Qualification

- 10.1 Pursuant to ITB Clause 6, the bidder shall furnish, as part of its Technical e-Bid, documents establishing the bidder"s qualification to perform the Contract if its e-Bid is accepted. The documentary evidence should be submitted by the bidder electronically in the PDF format.
- 10.2 The documentary evidence of bidder"s qualification to perform the Contract if its e-Bid is accepted shall be as per Qualification Requirements specified in Section II of e- tender document.

#### 11. Documents Establishing Goods' Conformity to e-Bid Documents

- 11.1 Pursuant to ITB Clause 6, the bidder shall furnish, as part of its e-Bid, documents establishing the conformity to the e-Bid documents of all goods and services which the bidder proposes to supply under the contract. The documentary evidence should be in the PDF file format.
- 11.2 The documentary evidence of conformity of the goods and services to the e-Bid documents shall consist of:
- (a) The brochures /leaflets /document downloaded from the internet site of the OEM of the goods offered in support of the technical specifications asked in the e-tender.
- (b) The copies of the purchase deed of the office building/receipt of the rent paid/ transfer & posting orders of engineers/any other proof of placement to the satisfaction of Purchaser should be enclosed as documentary evidence in support of their service centers to be mentioned in the e-Bid;
- (c) An item-by-item commentary on the Purchaser"s Technical Specifications demonstrating substantial responsiveness of the goods and services to those specifications or a statement of deviations and exceptions to the provisions of the Technical Specifications;

- (d) A confirmation that, if the bidder offers systems and/or other software manufactured by another company, such software operates effectively on the system offered by the bidder; and the bidder is willing to accept responsibility for its successful operations.
- (e) A confirmation that the bidder is either the owner of intellectual Property Rights in the hardware and the software items offered, or that it has proper authorization from the owner to offer them. Wilful misrepresentation of these facts shall lead to the cancellation of the e-Bid/ contract without prejudice of other remedies that the Purchaser may take.

#### 12. e-Bid Security/Earnest Money Deposit (EMD)

- 12.1 Pursuant to ITB Clause 6, the bidder shall furnish, as part of its e-Bid, an e-Bid **security/EMD**in the form of DD/Bank Guarantee drawn on Nationalised bank/scheduled bank in favour of UP Electronics Corporation Ltd, Lucknow.
- 12.2 The e-Bid security is required to protect the Purchaser against the risk of bidder"s conduct which would warrant the security's forfeiture, pursuant to ITB Clause 12.7.
- 12.3 The e-Bid security shall be in Indian Rupees and shall be in the following forms only:

Submitted online through e-Tender portal which shall payable in favour of U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd at Lucknow. Bidder may submit the bid security of the above amount in the form of online payment through etender portal http://etender.up.nic.in payable in favour of UP Electronics Corporation Ltd, Lucknow.

- 12.4 Any e-Bid not secured in accordance with ITB Clauses 12.1 and 12.3 above shall be treated as non-responsive and rejected by the Purchaser.
- 12.5 Unsuccessful bidder's e-Bid security will be returned upon the written request through cheque as promptly as possible after the expiration of the period of e-Bid validity prescribed by the Purchaser, pursuant to ITB Clause 13.
- 12.6 The successful bidder's e-Bid security will be returned upon the bidder signing the Contract, pursuant to ITB Clause 28, and furnishing the performance security, pursuant to ITB Clause 29.
- 12.7 The e-Bid security may be forfeited:
- (a) if a bidder (i) withdraws its e-Bid during the period of e-Bid validity specified by the bidder on the e-Bid Form; or (ii) does not accept the correction of errors pursuant to ITB Clause 22.2; or (iii) modifies its e-Bid price during the period of e-Bid validity specified by the bidder on the e-Bid form or
- (b) in case of a successful bidder, if the bidder fails:
- (i) to sign the Contract with the Purchaser in accordance with ITB Clause 28; or
- (ii) to furnish performance security in accordance with ITB Clause 29.

#### **13. Period of Validity of e-Bid.**

- 13.1 e-Bid shall remain valid for 180 days after the date of e-Bid opening prescribed by the Purchaser, pursuant to ITB Clause 16. An e-Bid valid for a shorter period shall be rejected by the Purchaser as non-responsive.
- 13.2 In exceptional circumstances, the Purchaser may solicit the bidder's consent to an extension of the period of e-Bid validity. The request and the response thereto shall be made in writing. A bidder may refuse the request without forfeiting its e-Bid security. A bidder granting the request will not be required nor permitted to modify its e-Bid.

#### 14. Format and Signing of e-Bid

- 14.1 The bidder shall prepare one electronic copy each of the Technical e-Bid and Financial e-Bid separately.
- 14.2 The e-Bid document shall be digitally signed, at the time of uploading, by the bidder or a person or persons duly authorized to bind the bidder to the Contract. The later authorization shall be

indicated by a scanned copy of written power-of-attorney accompanying the e-Bid. All the pages/ documents of the e-Bid that are to be uploaded shall be digitally signed by the person authorized to sign the e-Bid.

#### 15. Submission of e-Bid

The Bid Submission module of e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in enables the bidders to submit the e-Bid online in response to this e-tender published by the Purchaser. Bid Submission can be done only from the Bid Submission start date and time till the Bid Submission end date and time given in the e-tender. Bidders should start the Bid Submission process well in advance so that they can submit their e-Bid in time. The bidders should submit their e-Bid considering the server time displayed in the e- Procurement website. This server time is the time by which the e-Bid submission activity will be allowed till the permissible time on the last/end date of submission indicated in the e-tender schedule. Once the e-Bid submission date and time is over, the bidders cannot submit their e-Bid. For delay in submission of e-Bid due to any reasons, the bidders shall only be held responsible.

The bidders have to follow the following instructions for submission of their e-Bid:

- 15.1 For participating in e-Bid through the e-tendering system, it is necessary for the bidders to be the registered users of the e-Procurement website https:// etender.up.nic.in. The bidders must obtain a User Login Id and Password by registering themselves with U.P. Electronics Corporation Limited, Lucknow if they have not done so previously for registration. Refer to details given in Invitation for e-Bid Clause 11.
- 15.2 In addition to the normal registration, the bidder has to register with his/her Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) in the e-tendering system and subsequently he/she will be allowed to carry out his/her e-Bid submission activities. Registering the Digital Signature Certificate (DSC) is a one time activity. Before proceeding to register his/her DSC, the bidder should first log on to the e-tendering system using the User Login option on the home page with the Login Id and Password with which he/ she has registered as per clause 15.1 above.

For successful registration of DSC on e-Procurement website http://etender.up.nic.in the bidder must ensure that he/she should possess Class-2/Class-3 DSC issued by any certifying authorities approved by Controller of Certifying Authorities, Government of India, as the e-Procurement website https://etender.up.nic.in is presently accepting DSCs issued by these authorities only. The bidder can obtain User Login Id and perform DSC registration exercise as described in clauses 15.1 and 15.2 above even before e-Bid submission date starts. The Purchaser shall not be held responsible if the bidder tries to submit his/her e-Bid at the last moment before end date of submission but could not submit due to DSC registration problem.

- 15.3 The bidder can search for active tenders through "Search Active tenders" link, select a tender in which he/she is interested in and then move it to "My Tenders" folder using the options available in the e-Bid Submission menu. After selecting and viewing the tender, for whom the bidder intends to e-Bid, from "My Tenders" folder, the bidder can place his/her e-Bid by clicking "Pay Offline" option available at the end of the view tender details form. Before this, the bidder should download the e-tender document and Price Schedule/Bill of Quantity (BOQ) and study them carefully. The bidder should keep all the documents ready as per the requirements of e-tender document in the PDF format except the Price Schedule/Bill of Quantity (BOQ) which should be in the XLS format (Excel sheet).
- 15.4 After clicking the "Pay Offline" option, the bidder will be redirected to the Terms and Conditions page. The bidder should read the Terms & Conditions before proceeding to fill in the Tender Fee and EMD offline payment details. After entering and saving the Tender Fee and EMD details, the bidder should click "Encrypt & Upload" option given in the offline payment details form so that "Bid Document Preparation and Submission" window appears to upload the documents as per Technical (Fee details, Qualification details, e-Bid Form and Technical Specification details) and financial (e-Bid Form and Price Schedule/BOQ) schedules/packets given in the tender details. The details of the Demand Draft or any other accepted instrument which is to be physically sent

in original before opening of technical e-Bid, should tally with the details available in the scanned copy and the data entered during e-Bid submission time otherwise the e-Bid submitted will not be accepted.

- 15.5 Next the bidder should upload the Technical e-Bid documents for Fee details (e-tender fee and EMD), Qualification details as per "ITB Clause 10 or 21", e-Bid Form as per "Section-IV(A)" and Technical Specification details as per "Section-IV(C):Technical Specifications" and Financial e-Bid documents as per "Section-IV(A):e-Bid Form" and "Section-V(A):Price Schedule/BOQ" of e-tender document. Before uploading, the bidder has to select the relevant Digital Signature Certificate. He may be prompted to enter the Digital Signature Certificate password, if necessary. For uploading, the bidder should click "Browse" button against each document label in Technical and Financial schedules/packets and then upload the relevant PDF/XLS files already prepared and stored in the bidder's computer. The required documents for each document label of Technical (Fee details, Qualification details, e-Bid Form and Technical Specification details) and financial (e-Bid Form and Price Schedule/BOQ) schedules/packets can be clubbed together to make single different files for each label.
- 15.6 The bidder should click "Encrypt" next for successfully encrypting and uploading of required documents. During the above process, the e-Bid documents are digitally signed using the DSC of the bidder and then the documents are encrypted/locked electronically with the DSC"s of the bid openers to ensure that the e-Bid documents are protected, stored and opened by concerned bid openers only.
- 15.7 After successful submission of e-Bid document, a page giving the summary of e-Bid submission will be displayed confirming end of e-Bid submission process. The bidder can take a printout of the bid summary using the "Print" option available in the window as an acknowledgement for future reference.
- 15.8 Purchaser reserves the right to cancel any or all e-Bids without assigning any reason.

#### 16. Deadline for Submission of e-Bid

- 16.1 e-Bid (Technical) must be submitted by the bidders at e-Procurement website https://etender.up.nic.in not later than the refer e-Tender Notice (as the server time displayed in the e-Procurement website).
- 16.2 The Purchaser may, at its discretion, extend this deadline for submission of e-Bid by amending the e-Bid document in accordance with ITB Clause 4, in which case all rights and obligations of the Purchaser and bidders previously subject to the deadline will thereafter be subject to the deadline as extended.

#### 17. Late e-Bid

17.1 The server time indicated in the Bid Management window on the e-Procurement website https://etender.up.nic.in will be the time by which the e-Bid submission activity will be allowed till the permissible date and time scheduled in the e-tender. Once the e-Bid submission date and time is over, the bidder cannot submit his/her e-Bid. Bidder has to start the Bid Submission well in advance so that the submission process passes off smoothly. The bidder will only be held responsible if his/her e-Bid is not submitted in time due to any of his/her problems/faults, for whatsoever reason, during e-Bid submission process.

#### 18. Withdrawal and Resubmission of e-Bid

18.1 At any point of time, a bidder can withdraw his/her e-Bid submitted online before the bid submission end date and time. For withdrawing, the bidder should first log in using his/ her Login Id and Password and subsequently by his/her Digital Signature Certificate on the e-Procurement website https://etender.up.nic.in. The bidder should then select "My Bids" option in the Bid Submission menu. The page listing all the bids submitted by the bidder will be displayed. Click "View" to see the details of the e-Bid to be withdrawn. After selecting the "Bid Withdrawal" option, the bidder has to click "Yes" to the message "Do you want to withdraw this bid?" displayed in the Bid Information window for the selected bid. The bidder also has to enter the bid

Withdrawing reasons and upload the letter giving the reasons for withdrawing before clicking the "Submit" button. The bidder has to confirm again by pressing "Ok" button before finally withdrawing his/her selected e-Bid.

- 18.2 The bidder has to request the Purchaser with a letter, attaching the proof of withdrawal and submission of e-Bid security/EMD in the office of Purchaser, to return back the e- Bid security/EMD as per the manual procedure, IF ANY.
- 18.3 No e-Bid may be withdrawn in the interval between the deadline for submission of e- Bids and the expiration of period of e-Bid validity. Withdrawal of an e-Bid during this interval may result in the bidder's forfeiture of his/her e-Bid security, pursuant to ITB Clause 12.7.
- 18.4 The bidder can re-submit his/her e-Bid as and when required till the e-Bid submission end date and time. The e-Bid submitted earlier will be replaced by the new one. The payment made by the bidder earlier will be used for revised e-Bid and the new e-Bid submission summary generated after the successful submission of the revised e-Bid will be considered for evaluation purposes. For resubmission, the bidder should first log in using his/her Login Id and Password and subsequently by his/her Digital Signature Certificate on the e-Procurement website https://etender.up.nic.in. The bidder should then select "My Bids" option in the Bid Submission menu. The page listing all the bids submitted by the bidder will be displayed. Click "View" to see the details of the e-Bid to be resubmitted. After selecting the "Bid Resubmission" option, click "Encrypt & Upload" to upload the revised e-Bid documents by following the methodology provided in clauses 15.4 to 15.7.
- 18.5 The bidders can submit their revised e-Bids as many times as possible by uploading their e-Bid documents within the scheduled date & time for submission of e-Bids.
- 18.6 No e-Bid can be resubmitted subsequently after the deadline for submission of e-Bids.

#### (C) e-Bid OPENING AND EVALUATION OF e-Bid

#### **19. Opening of Bids**

- 19.1 Opening of Technical e-Bid by the Purchaser
- (i) The Purchaser will open all technical e-Bids, in the presence of bidders" representatives who choose to attend refer e-Tender Notice at UP Electronics Corporation Ltd, 10 Ashok Marg, Lucknow-226001. The bidder"s representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance. In the event of the specified date of e-Bid opening being declared a holiday for the Purchaser, the e-Bids shall be opened at the appointed time and place on the next working day.
- (ii) The bidder"s names and the presence or absence of requisite e-Bid security and such other details as the Purchaser at its discretion may consider appropriate, will be announced at the opening. The name of such bidders not meeting the Technical Specifications and qualification requirement shall be notified subsequently.
- (iii) The Purchaser will prepare minutes of the e-Bid opening.
- 19.2 Opening of Financial e-Bid
- (i) After evaluation of technical e-Bid, the Purchaser shall notify those bidders whose technical e-Bids were considered non-responsive to the Conditions of the Contract and not meeting the technical specifications and Qualification Requirements indicating that their financial e-Bids will not be opened. The Purchaser will simultaneously notify the bidders, whose technical e-Bids were considered acceptable to the Purchaser. The notification may be sent by letter, fax or by e-mail.
- (ii) The financial e-Bids of technically qualified bidders shall be opened in the presence of bidders who choose to attend, and date for opening of financial bids will be communicated to the Technically Qualified Bidders subsequently after completion of technical bids evaluation. The name of bidders, Unit Price quoted for various items etc will be announced at the meeting.

(iii) The Purchaser will prepare the minutes of the e-Bid opening.

#### 20. Clarification of e-Bid

During evaluation of e-Bid, the Purchaser may, at its discretion, ask the bidder for a clarification of his/her e-Bid. The request for clarification and the response shall be in writing.

#### 21. Evaluation of technical e-Bid and Evaluation Criteria

The Purchaser will examine the e-Bid to determine whether they are complete, whether they meet all the conditions of the Contract, whether required e-tender fee, e-Bid security and other required documents have been furnished, whether the documents have been properly digitally signed, and whether the e-Bids are generally in order. Any e-Bid or e-Bids not fulfilling these requirements shall be rejected.

- 21.1 The bidder should be a branded/Original Equipment Manufacturer (OEM) of Computer Hardware or their authorized dealer/distributor/supplier, which has been authorized by the OEM to participate in this e-tender. The e-Bids of bidders who are dealers/distributor/suppliers of Computer Hardware and have not submitted their authorization certificates from respecting equipment's Manufacturers (OEM) for this eTender shall also be rejected.
- 21.2 The bidder shall submit the copies of the certificate of the trade mark registration/the authorization letter of the competent authority using the trade mark and/or certificate of registration in excise of the manufacturer for Computer hardware items offered in this e- tender. In case manufacturer is exempted from excise duties by the Government, the bidder shall furnish documentary proof along with the e-Bid. The e-Bid submitted without required documentary proof shall be rejected.
- 21.3 The bidder/the Original Equipment Manufacturer of the Computer hardware in the e- tender shall be in the business of installation and installation of the same make/brand of the for Computer hardware since last three financial years. The e-Bids of the bidders not submitting duly signed & stamped evidence i.e. copies of purchase order and its satisfactory installation report of last three financial years regarding installation of Computer hardware e-Bid shall be rejected. The e-Bidders should also submit filled in Performa as per "Section IV (F) Performance Statement Form" in support of his/her experience.
- 21.4 All the items quoted should have minimum technical specifications given in the e-tender.
- 21.5 The bidder should have a Service centre at Lucknow is essential. Details of Service Centers and information on service support facilities that would be provided during and after the warranty period should be given by the bidder as per Service Support Form given in Section-IV (G) of this e-tender document. The e-Bids of the bidder who do not have at least eight Service Support Centers in different Revenue Division of U.P. shall be rejected. The bidder whose e-Bid is accepted, shall also be bound to open their service centres/their service providers in all those revenue divisions/or adjacent revenue divisions for whom Computer hardware are being installed within two months from the date of issue of purchase order. Bidder shall submit an undertaking to the Purchaser to this effect. If at any stage, it is found that the centers/service providers have not been opened or non-functional or have been closed down, then the e-Bid security/performance bank guarantee shall be forfeited.
- 21.6 The bidder should have given satisfactory warranty maintenance services of the Computer hardware products supplied by them and should submit supporting documents from its clients for the same.
- 21.7 The bidder should submit a notarized affidavit that the bidder"s firm has not been black listed from any State/Central Government Departments/Organizations. The e-Bids of the black-listed bidders or those not submitting the required affidavit shall be rejected.
- 21.8 All e-Bids submitted shall also include the following:
- (i) Filled in form as per Section IV (H) Capability Statement.
- (ii) Certified Copies of relevant pages of following documents:

- a. Memorandum and Article of Association showing objectives of the Company/firm and authority to sign the e-Bid/contract or delegate the power to others for signing the e-Bid/contract.
- b. Place of registration.
- c. The power-of-attorney authorizing the bidder to sign the e-Bid/ contract.
- d. PAN certificate of the company/firm.
- e. GST registration certificate of the company/firm.

The e-Bids of the bidders not submitting certified copies of documents mentioned in clause 21.8 (ii) above shall be rejected.

- 21.9 The bids of the bidders not quoting all the items of a schedule of the tender may be rejected. It is not necessary for a Bidder to quote all schedules of Bid. But if bidder is quoting any schedule, it is must to quote all items for that schedule. Bidders must quote for all the items in a schedule in the technical bid and in the price schedule/BOQ of financial bid. The bids of bidders who will not quote for all the items in any schedule in technical and financial bids shall be rejected.
- 21.10 The e-Bids found to be not responsive to and not fulfilling all the conditions of the contract and not meeting Technical Specifications and Qualification Requirements to the satisfaction of Purchaser shall be rejected and may not subsequently be made responsive by the bidder by correction of the non-conformity. The e-Bids of bidders mentioning any of their conditions which are not mentioned in the e-tender document or are not in conformity with the conditions of the contract shall be rejected.
- 21.11 It shall be the discretion of the Purchaser to decide as to whether an e-Bid fulfils the evaluation criterion mentioned in this e-tender or not.
- 21.12 The bidders are advised not to mix financial bid documents with the PDF documents submitted for technical bid. The e-Bids of the bidders having financial bid document in the technical bid will out rightly are rejected.
- 21.13 Uttar Pradesh State Unit manufacturer bidders seeking purchase preference/price preference for their manufactured quoted goods as per the G.O. 706/18-5-2003- 9(S.P.)/95, dated 11 June 2003 and 1261/18-5-2006-9(S.P.)/95 dated 22 September 2006 of Small Industries Department, Govt. of Uttar Pradesh shall have to submit the evidence that their quoted goods have been manufactured by them in a manufacturing unit in Uttar Pradesh. The bidder should also submit proof that its manufacturing unit falls into small/medium/large scale industry unit as per Govt. norms

#### 22 Financial Evaluation and Comparison

- 22.1 The Purchaser will evaluate and compare the financial rates of individual items quoted in the price schedule/BOQ of e-Bids of those bidders whose technical e-Bids are found responsive as per the conditions of the e-tender only for those items of the bidders which have been technically accepted by the Purchaser.
- 22.2 No additional payments shall be made for completion of any contractual obligation beyond the quoted prices. If the supplier does not accept the correction of errors if any, its e-Bid shall be rejected and its e-Bid security may be forfeited.
- 22.3 No weightage/preference shall be given to the bidder quoting any higher technical specifications against the technical specifications of the items asked in the e-tender.
- 22.4 The Purchaser"s evaluation of a Financial bid shall be based on lowest rate quoted excluding GST by the bidder including the cost of equipment preloaded with software as indicated in the technical specification (Ex-factory/ex-warehouse/off-the-shelf price of the goods offered from within India, such price to include all costs as well as duties and taxes paid or payable on components and raw material incorporated or to be incorporated in the goods, and Excise duty on the finished goods, if payable) and priceof incidental services and the cost of inland

transportation, insurance and other costs within India incidental to the delivery of the goods to their final destination as mentioned in para 8.2 of ITB.

- 22.5 Uttar Pradesh State Unit manufacturer bidders will be given purchase preference/price preference for their manufactured quoted goods as per the G.O. 706/18-5-2003- 9(S.P.)/95, dated 11 June 2003 and 1261/18-5-2006-9(S.P.)/95 dated 22 September 2006 of Small Industries Department, Govt. of Uttar Pradesh.
- 22.6 Evaluation for bids shall be done total lowest bid price (excluding GST) received for all items for that schedule.
- 22.7 The bidders whose technical bids would be found responsive and meeting the qualification requirements and fulfilling all conditions of the tenders, shall be considered for those items which would be technically accepted by the purchaser and whose schedule-wise bid price quoted are lowest in the bids.

#### 23 Contacting the Purchaser

- 23.1 Subject to ITB Clause 20, no bidder shall contact the Purchaser on any matter relating to his/her e-Bid, from the time of the e-Bid opening to the time the Contract is awarded. If the bidder wishes to bring additional information to the notice of the Purchaser, he/she can do so in writing.
- 23.2 Any effort by a bidder to influence the Purchaser in its decisions on e-Bid evaluation, e-Bid comparison or contract award may result in rejection of the bidder's e-Bid.

#### (D) AWARD OF CONTRACT

#### 24 Award Criteria

- 24.1 The Purchaser will determine to its satisfaction whether the bidder(s) that is selected as having submitted the lowest evaluated responsive bid meets the criteria specified in ITB Clause 10.2, and is qualified to perform the contract satisfactorily.
- 24.2 Subject to ITB Clause 26, the Purchaser will award the contract to the lowest evaluated successful Bidder whose bid has been determined to be responsive to all the conditions of the contract and meeting the Technical specification and qualification requirement of the Bidding Document.

#### 25 Purchaser's right to vary Quantities at the Time of Award

- 25.1 The Purchaser reserves the right at the time of Contract award to increase up to 50% or decrease as per requirement of client department(s) the quantity of goods and services originally specified in the Schedule of Requirements without any change in unit price or other terms and conditions, depending upon the requirement of end-customer.
- 25.2 If any taxes/duties are increased/ decreased by the Government during the contract period, the same shall be adjusted mutually after submitting the proof by the successful bidder to the Purchaser.

#### 26 Purchaser's right to accept any e-Bid and to reject any or all e-Bids

26.1 The Purchaser reserves the right to accept or reject any e-Bid, and to annul the e-Bid rocess and reject all e-Bids at any time prior to contract award, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected bidder or bidders.

#### 27 Notification of Award

- 27.1 Prior to the expiration of the period of e-Bid validity, the Purchaser will notify the successful bidder in writing by letter/e-mail/fax, that its e-Bid has been accepted.
- 27.2 The notification of award will constitute the formation of the Contract.
- 27.3 Upon successful bidder"s furnishing of performance security pursuant to ITB Clause 29, the Purchaser will promptly return e-Bid security pursuant to ITB Clause 12.

#### 28 Signing of Contract

- 28.1 At the same time as the Purchaser notifies the successful bidder that its e-Bid has been accepted, the Purchaser will send the bidder the Contract Form provided in the e-Bid document, incorporating all conditions of the agreement between the parties i.e. Purchaser and successful bidder.
- 28.2 Within 7 days of receipt of the Contract Form, the successful bidder shall execute, sign and date the Contract and return it to the Purchaser.

#### 29 Performance Security

- 29.1 Within 7 (Seven) days of the execution of the contract with the Purchaser, the successful bidder shall furnish a performance security in the form of bank guarantee for 05% amount of order value in favour of concerned department, if required, which would be valid for the period of warranty obligation from State Bank of India or its associate banks or any nationalized Bank of India or scheduled bank located in India in favour of the purchaser, in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, in the Performance Security Form provided in the bidding document or in another form acceptable to the purchaser.
- 29.2 In some cases for small amount orders, where the concerned department has not asked for the Bank Guarantee in its favour, UPLC may ask the successful bidder to submit performance security in favour of UP Electronics Corporation Ltd.
- 29.3 Failure of the successful bidder to comply with the requirement shall constitute sufficient grounds for the annulment of the award and forfeiture of the e-Bid security, in which event the Purchaser may make the award to the next lowest evaluated bidder or call for new e-Bids.

## **Section-II**

| CN  | Qualifying Criteria  |  |  |  |
|-----|--|--|--|--|
| SN  | Qualifying Criteria  | Document's Required  |  |  |
| 1)  | <ul> <li>The Bidder should be registered as Company/Firm in India.</li> <li>1) The company registered under the Companies Act, 1956/2013 (and amendments thereof)</li> <li>Or</li> </ul>                                     | 1) Copy of Incorporation Certificate of the Company.   |  |  |
|     | <ul> <li>A Partnership firm registered under Partnership Act,<br/>1932</li> <li>Or</li> </ul>  | 2)- Copy of Partnership Deed/Certificate   |  |  |
|     | 3) Sole Proprietorship Firm  | 3)- Copy of Registration Certificate &GST  |  |  |
| 3)  | Bidder should submit the PAN No.   | Copy of PAN Card of Bidder   |  |  |
| 4)  | Bidder should submit the GST No.   | Copy of GST Certificate  |  |  |
| 5)  | Turnover (In India)<br>The BIDDER should have an average annual turnover of at<br>least 2 Cr. during the last three financial years<br>2020-21<br>2021-22<br>2022-23   | <ul> <li>a)- Certificate from the Statutory Auditor<br/>or</li> <li>Chartered Accountant on Turn Over and Positive<br/>Net worth</li> <li>b. Audited Balance Sheets and Profit &amp; Loss<br/>statement</li> </ul> |  |  |
| 6)  | Positive Net Worth (In India)<br>The BIDDER should have positive Net Worth in each of the<br>last three Financial Years<br>2020-21<br>2021-22<br>2022-23   | <ul> <li>a)- Certificate from the Statutory Auditor<br/>or<br/>Chartered Accountant on Turn Over and Positive<br/>Net worth</li> <li>b. Audited Balance Sheets and Profit &amp; Loss<br/>statement</li> </ul>      |  |  |
| 7)  | Bidder must submit Last 3 Year ITR<br>2020-21<br>2021-22<br>2022-23  | Relevant supporting documents.   |  |  |
| 8)  | Bidder must have GSTR-9, GSTR-9C or equivalent for Financial Year 2022-23  | Relevant supporting documents with undertaking.  |  |  |
| 9)  | BIDDER should be in operation (IT/IT'ES) in India for the<br>last three financial years preceding bid due date to any<br>Government /PSU Organizations<br>2020-2021<br>2021-2022<br>2022-2023                                |  |  |  |
| 10) | The BIDDER must not have been declared insolvent/<br>bankrupt or should not have filed for insolvency/<br>bankruptcy or in the process of being declared bankrupt<br>before any designated authority preceding bid due date. |  |  |  |
| 11) | The BIDDER should not have been blacklisted by the<br>Central Government, State Governments, PSU or any<br>Government Corporations in India, preceding bid due date  |  |  |  |
| 12) | Certification the bidder should have ISO 9001:2015, 20000:2018 / 27001:2013 or Latest  | Bidder Submitted Copy of Certificate   |  |  |
| 13) | Bidder should submit the Power of Attorney for<br>Authorization to sign Bidder's e-Bid Documents/ Contract<br>by competent Authority.  | Power of Attorney / Relevant documents.  |  |  |
| 14) | The bidder must provide Tender Specific Manufacturer Authorization forms (MAFs) from OEMs ( <b>Desktop, UPS &amp;</b>  | Bidder have submit the tender specific Authorization from OEM  |  |  |

## **Qualifying Criteria**

| SN  | Qualifying Criteria  | Document's Required   |
|-----|--|---|
|     | <b>Sever</b> ) in the name of the bidder authorizing them to quote<br>in this tender on their behalf. They should also provide<br>technical compliance and brochures from OEMs and other<br>documents.   |   |
| 15) | The ISP should have its own international Gateway. DOT License/Certificate for the same to be provided   | Bidder Submit the copy of DOT License/Certificate of Its ISP  |
| 16) | Bidder must be Category "A/B/C" ISP or Unified Access<br>Service License (UASL). The bidder (Internet Service<br>Provider) must have a valid license from DoT, Government<br>of India  | Bidder Copy of document showing ISP License No. (with date) along with a copy of the License Agreement for the provision of Internet Service issued by Government of India/TRAI/DoT to be enclosed.   |
| 17) | Tender specific Authorization from the "A/B/C-Class ISP,   | Bidder have valid Authorization certificate from 'ISP"  |
| 18) | The Bidder must have GST registered in Uttar Pradesh and 01 Registered Office in Lucknow for providing service & support.  | Details of Office Address   |
| 19) | The bidder must provide escalation matrix with the details of technical team   | Relevant supporting documents.  |
| 20) | The OEM must comply make in India compliances their product (Desktop, UPS, Server)   | Relevant supporting documents.  |
| 21) | The bidder must submit the Technical Compliance sheet with Make & Model of the quoted items on their letter head.  | The Bidder should submit the Technical Compliance of Each<br>Product from their Letter Head & Data Sheet of the<br>Equipment.   |
| 22) | Technical Compliance Sheet of the OEM Letter Head (Desktop, UPS, Server)   | The OEM should submit the Technical Compliance of Each Product from their Letter Head.  |
| 23) | The Bidder/OEM's should have executed Project involving<br>supply of Computer/Laptop/ UPS/Server/ IT/ITES Project<br>to any Government/PSU Organizations in Indian in last<br>three Years.<br>• One work order of value at-least 48 Lakh<br>or<br>• Two work orders of value at-least 30 Lakh<br>or<br>• Three work orders of value at-least 25 Lakh | Work Orders/Agreement/LOI and its Completion<br>Certificate/Installation/Delivery Challan<br>Or<br>Acceptance Certificate from client is mandatory to submit<br>along with the Order.   |
| 1)  | Bidder should have average annual turn-over of <b>Rs. 2 Cr</b> in<br>last three financial years.<br>2020-21<br>2021-22<br>2022-23  | <ul> <li>Copy of <i>Balance Sheet and Profit &amp; Loss Statement</i> signed by Chartered Accountant.<br/>OR</li> <li>Statutory Auditor Certificate or Certificate from the Company Secretary of the Bidder/ Chartered Accountant clearly specifying the turnover for the specified years.</li> </ul> |
| 2)  | The Bidder should have their office in Lucknow for Service support with Min. 05 Service Engineers.   | Undertaking from the Companies HR Head/ Company<br>Secretary stating the number of Service Engineers with<br>their qualification/Biodata.   |
| 3)  | Warranty Undertaking   | Undertaking of the Warranty Period of Required Product should be submitted on Bidder & OEM Letter head  |
| 4)  | Tender Fee Rs. 1000/-+GST and EMD Rs. 1,00,000/- In Favour of UP Electronics Corporation Ltd.  | Copy of Tender Fee & EMD Submit the Technical Bid   |
| 5)  | Bidder/OEM should sign & submit the all form mentioned form in Section-IV [A, B, C, D, E, F, G H & I]  | All form filled & signed by the Bidder  |

• Only Submitted the Require Document as mentioned in the Qualifying Criteria. Not upload the Full RFP.

• Sign and Upload the e-Bid Form on Bidder Letter Pad.

## Section-III

## **Conditions of Contract**

- **1.1** In this Contract, the following terms shall be interpreted:
- (a) "The Contract" means the agreement entered into between the Purchaser and the Supplier, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all the attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein;
- (b) "The Contract rates" mean the prices of various items payable to the Supplier under the Contract for the full and proper performance of its contractual obligations;
- (c) "The Goods" means all the equipment, machinery and/or other materials which the Supplier is required to supply to the Purchaser under the Contract;
- (d) "Services" means services ancillary to the supply of the Goods, such as transportation and insurance and any other incidental services, such as installation, provision of technical assistance and other obligations of the Supplier covered under the Contract;
- (e) "The Purchaser" means the organization purchasing the goods and the Purchaser is U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd., 10, Ashok Marg, Lucknow-226001
- (f) "The Supplier" means the individual or firm supplying the Goods and Services under this Contract for the period of one year and supplier is ------
- (g) "The Project Site", where applicable, mean"s the Departments/Institutions of State government located in different cities of U.P., where the Computer hardware and other items will be supplied against the purchase orders of the Purchaser.
- (h) "Day" means calendar day.

#### 2. Application

These Conditions shall apply to the extent that they are not superseded by provisions in other parts of the Contract.

#### 3. Standards

The Goods supplied under this Contract shall conform to the standards mentioned in the Technical Specifications or the higher and when no applicable standard is mentioned; the authoritative standard appropriate to the Goods" country of origin and such standards shall be the latest issued by the concerned O.E.M. of goods.

#### 4. Patent Rights

The Supplier shall indemnify the Purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof in India.

#### 5. Performance Security

- 5.1 Within 7 (Seven) days of the execution of the contract with the Purchaser, the successful bidder shall furnish a performance security in the form of bank guarantee for **05%** amount of order value in favour of concerned department, which would be valid for the period of warranty obligation from India or its associate banks or any nationalized Bank of India or scheduled bank located in India in favour of the purchaser, in accordance with the Conditions of Contract, in the Performance Security Form provided in the bidding document or in another form acceptable to the purchaser.
- 5.2 During warranty/extended warranty period, the defective item (s) or component(s) are to be replaced or repaired whatever required, shall be done by the supplier to the satisfaction of the Purchaser/user department.

- 5.3 The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the authority in favour of whom the performance bank guarantees being made as compensation for any loss resulting from the suppliers failure to complete its obligations under the Contract.
- 5.4 The performance security shall be denominated in Indian Rupees and shall be in the following forms only:

A Bank guarantee issued by State Bank of India or its associate bank or a nationalized bank of India or a scheduled bank located in India acceptable to the Purchaser, in the form provided in the e-Bid document or another form acceptable to the Purchaser/user department.

- 5.5 The performance security will be discharged by the Purchaser/user department and returned to the Supplier upon the written request through cheque as promptly as possible following the date of its validity or completion of the Supplier"s performance obligations including any onsite warranty/extended warranty obligations, whichever is later, under the contract.
- 5.6 In the event of any contract amendment, the Supplier shall within 7 days of receipt of such amendment furnish the amendment to the Performance Security rendering the same valid for the duration of the Contract as amended for 60 days after the completion of performance obligations including three years comprehensive warranty obligations of all the items.
- 5.7 In some cases, for small amount orders, where the concerned department has not asked for the Bank Guarantee in its favour, UPLC may ask the successful bidder to submit performance security in favour of UP Electronics Corporation Ltd.
- 5.8 In case, the successful bidder fail to submit the performance security then 05% amount of order value shall be deducted and it will remain with UPLC in pursuant to Warranty Services during the first payment to selected Bidder.

#### 6. Inspection & Tests (PDI)

Inspection and tests prior to shipment of Goods and at final acceptance are as follows:

- 6.1
- (i) The inspection of the Goods shall be carried out to check whether the Goods are in conformity with the technical specifications attached to the contract and the Conditions of Contract. The Purchaser will test all the equipment prior to their delivery at sites in the office/factory of the supplier and the Supplier will dispatch the inspected & tested goods by the Purchaser to the ultimate consigneealong with manufacturer's warranty certificate. Complete hardware and software as specified in Section IV (B) should be supplied, installed and commissioned properly against the purchase order of the Purchaser by the supplier prior to commencement of performance tests, if not carried out by the Purchaser prior to their delivery at sites. Supply and Installation of Computer hardware shall be tested at sites only after its installation. For site preparation, as stated in Clause 35 the supplier should furnish all details to the Purchaser sufficiently in advance so as to get the works completed before receipt of the equipment.
- (ii) The acceptance test will be conducted by the Purchaser, their consultant or any other person nominated by the Purchaser, at its option. There shall not be any additional charges for carrying out acceptance tests. The acceptance will involve trouble-free operation during acceptance testing period. No malfunction, partial or complete failure of any part of hardware or excessive heating of motors attached to printers, drivers etc. or bugs and malfunctioning in the software should occur. All the software should be complete and no missing module/sections will be allowed. During acceptance tests, the items having the same or higher technical specifications as given in the contract shall only be accepted. The Supplier shall maintain necessary log in respect of the result of the tests to establish to the entire satisfaction of the Purchaser. An average uptake efficiency of 98% for the duration of test period shall be considered as satisfactory.
- (iii) In the event of the Hardware and Software failing to pass the acceptance test, if carried out at site of installation, a period not exceeding two weeks will be given to rectify the defects and clear the

acceptance test, failing which the Purchaser reserves the rights to get the equipment's replaced by the supplier at no extra cost to the Purchaser.

- (iv) Successful conducts and the conclusion of the acceptance test for the installed goods and equipment shall also be the sole responsibility and at the cost of the supplier.
- 6.2 The inspections and tests will be conducted on the premises of the Supplier prior to delivery of the Goods at final destination. For conducting the inspection and tests at the premises of the Supplier, all reasonable facilities and assistance, including access to drawings and production data shall be furnished by the supplier at no charge to the inspectors of the Purchaser. Supplier shall intimate to the Purchaser indicating that the Computer hardware equipment's are ready for inspection and the Purchaser can send their representative for inspection at their premises. After receipt of such intimation from the Supplier, the Purchaser shall arrange for pre-dispatch inspection and tests, the Supplier shall deliver and install the system and all other items at the respective sites within the time schedule given in the Schedule of Requirements.
- 6.3 Should any inspected or tested Goods fail to conform to the specifications, the Purchaser may reject the goods and the Supplier shall either replace the rejected Goods or make alterations necessary to meet specification requirements free of cost to the Purchaser.
- 6.4 The Purchaser's rights to inspect, test and, where necessary, reject the Goods after the Goods" arrival at Project Site shall in no way be limited or waived by reason of the Goods having previously been inspected, tested and passed by the Purchaser or its representative prior to the Goods shipment.
- 6.5 Manual and Drawing
- 6.5.1 Before the goods and equipment taken over by the representative of the project site(s), the supplier shall supply operation/user manual together with equipment if any. These shall be in such detail as will enable the Purchaser to operate all the equipment as stated in the specifications.
- 6.5.2 The manual shall be in the ruling language (English or Hindi) and in such form and numbers as stated in the purchase order. Manual may be in CD/DVD Format also.
- 6.5.3 Unless and otherwise agreed the goods and equipment shall not be considered to be completed for the purpose of taking over until such manuals as stated in the purchase order have been supplied to the Purchaser.

#### 7. Packing

- 7.1 The Supplier shall provide such packing of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination as indicated in the purchase order. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit and open storage. Packing case size and weights shall take into Consideration where appropriate, the remoteness of the Goods" final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- 7.2 The packing, making and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be provided for in the Contract.

#### 8. Delivery and Documentation

Upon delivery of the Goods, the supplier shall notify the Purchaser and the insurance company by fax the full details of the shipment including purchase order number, description of goods, quantity, name of the consignee etc. The supplier shall mail the following documents to the Purchaser: -

- (a) 3 copies of the supplier's invoice showing goods description, quantity, unit price, total amount;
- (b) Delivery challans duly signed & stamped by the consignee i.e. by the representatives of project sites.
- (c) Manufacturers/Supplier<sup>s</sup> warranty certificate;
- (d) Goods Pri-dispatch inspection report.

#### 9. Insurance

For delivery of goods at site, the insurance shall be obtained by the supplier at their cost of the amount equal to 110% of the value of the goods from warehouse of the supplier to the final destinations of installation defined as project site on "All Risks" basis including war risks and strikes. It will be the sole responsibility of the supplier to file the claim, if any, with the Insurance Company immediately after delivery of goods at project sites.

#### **10.** Transportation

The Supplier is required under the Contract to transport the Goods to the specified destinations within U.P/other location, as required, defined as Project sites.

#### **11.** Incidental Services

The following services shall be furnished and the cost shall be included in the contract rates:

- a. On-site delivery & satisfactory installation of all the items as per purchase order;
- b. Furnishing all the manuals as per purchase order to the project sites; and
- c. Maintenance and repair of the equipment at each location during the comprehensive warranty period including the cost of all spares.

#### 12. Spare Parts

Supplier shall carry sufficient inventories to assure ex-stock availability of spares. Supplier shall ensure the availability of all spare parts for after sale service support for a period of at least five years including the onsite comprehensive warranty period of the items.

#### 13. Warranty

- 13.1 The Supplier warrants that the Goods supplied under this Contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models and those they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the Contract. The Supplier further warrants that all Goods supplied under this Contract shall have no defect arising from design materials or workmanship or from any act or omission of the Supplier that may develop under normal use of the supplied Goods in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.
- 13.2 The warranty shall be comprehensive for all the equipment, parts and components (excluding consumable items). The warranty period are given in column 3 of technical specification. The period of warranty shall be considered from the date of installation and acceptance of goods or 3 months more than warranty period from the date of delivery at project sites, whichever occurs earlier for all the items. The supplier shall in addition comply with the performance guarantees specified under the contract. If for reasons attributable to the supplier, these guarantees are not attained in whole or in part, the Supplier shall, make such changes, modifications and or additions to the Goods or any part thereof as may be necessary in order to attain the contractual guarantees specified in the Contract at its own cost and expense and to carry out further performance tests in accordance with CC6.
- 13.3 The Purchaser shall promptly notify the Supplier in writing of any claims arising under this warranty.
- 13.4 During warranty period, the defective item or component shall be replaced or repaired whatever required, by the supplier or the service centre authorised by the supplier, to the satisfaction of the user departments.
- 12.8 Period for correction of defects in the warranty period is 48 hrs.
- 13.6 The supplier shall guarantee a 99% uptime of Computer hardware and all other items.
- 13.7 If any items give continuous trouble say two times in one month during the warranty period, the supplier shall replace those items with new one without any additional cost to Purchaser.
- 13.8 The Supplier must have at least eight service support centre in different Revenue Divisions of U.P, for whom the items are being procured. Service centre at Lucknow is essential. The supplier shall be bound and undertake to open their service centres/their service providers within all those revenue divisions/or adjacent revenue divisions for whom Computer hardware are being procured within two months from the date of signing the contract and issue of purchase order. If at any stage, it is found that the service centres/service providers have not been opened or non-

functional or have been closed down, then the e-Bid security/performance bank guarantee shall be forfeited by the Purchaser.

#### **13.9** Maintenance service

- 1 The maximum response time for rectification of complaint from any of the destinations specified in clause 13.9.3 below (i.e. time required from supplier's maintenance engineer to report at the installation site after a request call/fax is made or letter is written) shall not exceed 24 hours.
- It is expected that the average downtime of the item will be less than half the maximum downtime (i.e. 48 hours for which an item or equipment is not usable because of inability of the supplier to repair it). In case an item is not usable beyond the stipulated maximum downtime the supplier will be required to arrange for immediate replacement of the same till it is repaired. Failure to arrange for the immediate repair/replacement with in 24 hours after registering complaint, will be liable for a penalty of Rs 100.00 (Rupees One hundred only) per day after 24 hours. The total amount of penalty recovered from supplier during full warranty period will be limited to the worth value of the performance security guarantee. The amount of penalty will be recovered forfeiting the Performance Security guarantee during warranty period.
- 3 Details of the supplier"s service centers/service providers are given below; (i)
- .....
- (ii) .....
- (iii) .....

#### 14. Payment

#### a. Payment for Goods and Services shall be made in Indian Rupees as follows:

- (i) On Delivery: Ninety percent (90%) of the total price of all the goods given in the purchase order shall be paid by the Purchaser on back-to-back arrangement upon receipt of payment from the user department to the supplier, on receipt of all the inspected & tested goods at project sites and upon submission of the documents specified in Clause 8 [Delivery and Documentation].
- (ii) On Installation: The remaining ten percent (10%) amount of the order value of the goods received shall be paid to the supplier as promptly as possible after successful installation of all the items and submission of all installation reports duly signed & stamped by the representatives of all the project sites, on back-to-back arrangement upon receipt of payment from the user department. The TDS as applicable will be deducted from this payment on the value of installation and warranty service charges quoted by the supplier in their e-Bid. Any other dues/outstanding shall also be recovered from this payment.

# *b-* Payment Terms for Broad Band Internet Line shall be made in Indian Rupees as follows:

- (i) No advance payment in any case would be made.
- (ii) The one time fixed charges shall be paid along with the first Quarter payment after satisfactory installation/completion of Internet connectivity at Medical Colleges & receipt.
- (iii) Quarterly payment for recurring Internet Bandwidth charges on production of Original Invoice on satisfactory services. The payment would be made after deducting necessary taxes applicable, if any.
- C- Most of the departments for which UPLC is asking bids in this tender have not provided cost of equipment in advance to UPLC. They have informed that they will provide the money only after successful delivery and installation of the ordered items, hence UPLC shall pay the amount against delivery and installation of the ordered items, to successful bidders only after same is received by UPLC from the concerned department.

#### 15. Prices

15.1 Prices payable to the Supplier as stated in the Contract shall remain fixed during the performance of the contract. However, in the event of any increase/decrease in Government taxes/duties as applicable at the time of delivery, the prices shall be adjusted at the time of payment on submission of their proof by the supplier to the Purchaser. In case during the period of the supply, the equipment of the same specifications are being supplied in other departments on the lower rate (within a previous period of six months) by the supplier, the supplier will have to

supply those equipment with matching price. In case at the time of delivery of the equipment, higher specification equipment on the same price as quoted/approved in the e-Bid by the supplier are being supplied to other department (s), the supplier will have to supply the higher specification equipment on the quoted/approved rates.

#### 16. Change Orders

- 16.1 The Purchaser may at any time, by written order given to the Supplier make changes within the general scope of the Contract in any one or more of the following:
- (a) Technical specifications where Goods to be furnished under the Contractare to be specifically manufactured for the Purchaser;
- (b) the method of shipping or packing;
- (c) the place of delivery; and/or
- (d) the Service to be provided by the Supplier.
- 16.2 If any such change causes an increase or decrease in the cost of, or the time required for, the Supplier"s performance of any provisions under the Contract, an equitable adjustment shall be made in the Contract Price or delivery schedule, or both, and the Contract shall accordingly be amended. Any claims by the Supplier for adjustment under this clause must be asserted within seven (7) days from the date of the Supplier"s receipt of the Purchaser"s change order.

#### 17. Contract Amendments

17.1 Subject to condition of contract clause 16 of the Contract, no variation in or modification of the terms of the contract shall be made except by written amendment signed by the parties.

#### 18. Assignment

The Supplier shall not assign, in whole or in parts its obligations to perform under the Contract to any other firm except with the Purchaser,'s prior written consent.

#### 19. Delivery of the Goods and Delay in the Supplier's Performance

- 19.1 The inspection and test of the Computer hardware items shall be carried out by the Purchaser prior to its dispatch by the Supplier at final destination and for this purpose; the Supplier shall intimate to the Purchaser that the Computer hardware and other itemsare ready for inspection and test. After receipt of such intimation from the Supplier, the Purchaser will arrange the inspection and test of the Computer hardware items at the premise of Supplier. After the Computer hardware items which are inspected and accepted during acceptance testing by the Purchaser shall be packed by the supplier and the representative of Purchaser will put a unique number, their seal and signature on each of the packet. The Supplier shall deliver the sealed unbroken packets to the project sites and install the systems and all other items at the respective sites within the time schedule given in the Schedule of Requirements.
- 19.2 If at any time during performance of the Contract the Supplier should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the Goods and performance of Services, the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the Supplier's notice, the Purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may, at its discretion, extend the Supplier's time for performance with or without liquidated damages, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of the Purchase order.
- 18.3 Except as provided under conditions of contract clause 22 of the Contract, a delay by the Supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the Supplier liable to the imposition of liquidated damages pursuant to conditions of Contract unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to conditions of Contract without the application of liquidated damages.

#### 20. Liquidated Damages

20.1 Subject to conditions of Contract if the Supplier fails to deliver or install any or all of the Goods or to perform the Services within the period (s) specified in the Contract, the Purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the Contract, deduct from the Contract price, as liquidated damages, a sum equivalent to 0.05% of the delivered price of the delayed Goods or unperformed Services for each week or part thereof delay until actual delivery or installation or

performance, up to a maximum deduction of 1%. Once the maximum penalty is reached, the Purchaser may consider termination of the Contract/purchase order pursuant to conditions of Contract Clause 21 of the Contract.

#### 21. Termination for Default

- 21.1 The Purchaser may, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the Supplier, terminate the Contract in whole or part:
- (a) if the Supplier fails to deliver any or all of the Goods within the period(s) specified in the Contract/Purchase Order, or within any extension thereof granted by the Purchaser pursuant to clause no. 19.2 above or
- (b) if the Supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the Contract or Purchase Order.
- 21.2 In the event the Purchaser terminates the Contract in whole or in part, pursuant to the conditions of contract clause no. 21.1 above, Purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate. Goods or Services similar to those undelivered, and the Supplier shall be liable to the Purchaser for any excess costs for such similar Goods or Services. However, the supplier shall continue the performance of the Contract to the extent not terminated.

#### 22. Force Majeure

- 22.1 Notwithstanding the provisions of conditions of contract clause no. 19, 20 & 21 above, the Supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, liquidated damages or termination for default, if and to the extent that, its delay in performance or other failure to perform its obligations under the Contract is the result of an event of Force Majeure.
- 22.2 For purpose of this Clause, "Force Majeure" means an event beyond the control of the Supplier and not involving the Supplier"s fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but are not limited to, acts of the Purchaser either in its sovereign or contractual capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes. If a Force Majeure situation arises the Supplier shall promptly notify the Purchaser in writing of such conditions and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the Purchaser in writing, the Supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the Contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the Force Majeure event.

#### 23. Termination for Insolvency

23.1 The Purchaser may at any time terminate the Contract by giving written notice to the Supplier, if the Supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event termination, will be without compensation to the Supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the Purchaser.

#### 24. Termination for Convenience

- 24.1 The Purchaser, by written notice sent to the Supplier may terminate the Contract, in whole or in part, at any time for its convenience. The notice of termination shall specify that termination is for the Purchaser's convenience, the extent to which performance of the Supplier under the Contract is terminated, and the date upon which such termination becomes effective.
- 24.2 The Goods that are complete and ready for shipment at the time of Supplier's receipt of notice of termination shall be accepted by the Purchaser at the Contract terms and prices. For the remaining Goods, the Purchaser may elect:
- (a) to have any portion completed and delivered at the Contract terms and prices; and/or
- (b) to cancel the remainder and pay to the Supplier an agreed amount for partially Completed Goods.

#### 25. Settlement of Disputes

- 25.1 If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever shall arise between the Purchaser and the Supplier in connection with or arising out of the Contract the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.
- 25.2 If, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation within 30 (thirty) days, then aggrieved party may give notice to other party of its intention to commence

arbitration, as hereinafter provided, as to the matter in dispute, and no arbitration in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given.

25.3 Any dispute or difference in respect of which a notice of intention to commence arbitration has been given in accordance with this Clause shall be finally settled by arbitration. Arbitration may be commenced prior to or after delivery of the Goods under the Contract.

#### 25.4

- 25.4.1 In case of dispute or difference arising between the Purchaser and a domestic supplier relating to any matter arising out of or connected with this agreement, such dispute or difference shall be referred to Sole Arbitrator, the Principal Secretary/Secretary, IT & Electronics Department, Govt. of U.P. or his nominee, to decide the dispute both in case of foreign supply as well as Indian supply. The provision of Arbitration and Conciliation Act, 1996 shall apply.
- 25.4.2 Arbitration proceedings shall be held at Lucknow, India, and the language of the arbitration proceedings and that of all documents and communications between the parties shall be in English or Hindi.
- 25.4.3 The decision of the Sole Arbitrator or his nominee shall be final and binding upon both parties. The cost and expenses of arbitration proceedings will be paid as determined by the Arbitrator. However, the expenses incurred by each party in connection with the preparation, presentation etc. of its proceedings shall be borne by each party itself.
- 25.4.4 Notwithstanding any reference to arbitration herein.
- (a) the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the Contract unless they otherwise agree; and
- (b) the Purchaser shall pay the Supplier any monies due to the Supplier.

#### 26. Limitation of Liability

- 26.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or willful misconduct, and in the case of Infringement pursuant to Clause 4 above.
- (a) the Supplier shall not be liable to the Purchaser, whether in contract tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss of damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the supplier to pay liquidated damages to the Purchaser; and
- (b) The aggregate liability of the Supplier to the Purchaser, whether under the Contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total value of items ordered under this Contract provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.

#### 27. Governing Language

27.1 The Contract shall be written in English or Hindi language Subject to condition of contract clause 28 as below, English language version of the Contract shall govern its interpretation. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the Contract which are exchanged by the parties shall be written in the same language.

#### 28. Applicable Law

The Contract shall be interpreted in accordance with the laws of the Union of India.

#### 29. Notices

29.1 Any notice given by one party to the other pursuant to this Contract shall be sent to other party in writing or by e-mail or by fax and confirmed in writing to the other Party's address. For the purpose of all notices, the following shall be the address of the Purchaser and Supplier

| Purchaser: | U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd, 10, Ashok Marg, |
|------------|---|
|            | Lucknow (U.P.) - 226 001                          |
|            |   |

Supplier:(To be filled in at the time of Contract execution)

29.2 A notice shall be effective when delivered or on the notice"s effective date whichever is later.

#### 30. Taxes and Duties

30.1 Suppliers shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, octroi, road permits etc. incurred until delivery of the contracted Goods to the Purchaser.

#### 31. Right to use defective equipment

If after delivery, acceptance and installation and within the guarantee and warranty period, the operation or use of the equipment proves to be unsatisfactory, the Purchaser shall have the right to continue to operate or use such equipment until rectification of defects, errors or omissions by repair or by partial or complete replacement is made without interfering with the Purchaser"s operation.

#### 32. Supplier Integrity

The supplier is responsible for and obliged to conduct all contracted activities in accordance with the contracts using state-of-the-art methods and economic principles and exercising all means available to achieve the performance specified in the contract.

#### 33. Supplier's Obligations

The supplier is obliged to work closely with the Purchaser's staff, act within its own authority and abide by directives issued by the Purchaser and implementation activities. The supplier is abiding by the job safety measures prevalent in India and will free the Purchaser from all demands or responsibilities arising from accidents or loss of life the cause of which is the supplier"s negligence. The supplier will pay all indemnities arising from such incidents and will not hold the Purchaser responsible or obligated. The supplier is responsible for managing the activities of its personnel and will hold itself responsible for any misdemeanors. The supplier will treat as confidential all data and about the Purchaser, obtained in the execution of his responsibilities, in strict confidence and will not reveal such information to any other party without the prior written approval of the Purchaser.

#### 34. Patent Right

In the event of any claim asserted by a third party of infringement of copy right, patent, trademark or industrial design rights arising from the use of the Goods or any parts thereof in the Purchaser's country, the supplier shall act expeditiously to extinguish such claim. If the supplier fails to comply and the Purchaser is required to pay compensation to a third party resulting from such infringement, the supplier shall be responsible for the compensation including all expenses (court costs and lawyer fees etc). The Purchaser will give notice to the supplier of such claim, if it is made without delay.

#### 35. Site Preparation and Installation

In-charge of the project site is solely responsible for site preparation in compliance with the technical and environmental specifications defined by the supplier. The In-charge of project site will designate the installation site before the scheduled installation date to allow the supplier to perform a site inspection to verify the appropriateness of the sites before the installation of the Hardware and Software.

#### 36. Hardware and Software Installation

The Supplier is responsible for all unpacking, assemblies, installations of all hardware and software, cabling between hardware units and connecting to power supplies. The supplier will test all hardware and software operations and accomplish all adjustments necessary for successful and continuous operation of the hardware and software at all installation sites.

#### 37. Hardware and software Maintenance

The supplier will accomplish preventive and breakdown maintenance activities to ensure that all Hardware execute without defect or interruption for at least 98% up time for 24 hours a day, 7 days of the week of operation of the machine worked on a quarterly basis. If any critical component of the entire configuration is out of service for more than three days, the supplier shall either immediately replace the defective unit at its own cost. The supplier will respond to a

site visit and commence repair work on the equipment within 24 hours of being notified of equipment malfunction.

#### **38.** Technical Documentation

The Technical Documentation involving detailed instruction for operation is to be delivered with every unit of the equipment supplied if mentioned in the purchase order. The language of the documentation shall be English or Hindi.

#### **39.** Transfer of the Rights of the Purchaser

All the items are purchased by the Purchaser on behalf of various offices/ institutions of Government of Uttar Pradesh for whom equipment/materials are being procured. Till successful installation and commissioning of all the items, the purchaser will be responsible for monitoring of the observance of the clauses under this contract. After successful installation & commissioning of all the items, all the rights, duties and obligations of the Purchaser under this contract, shall be exercised by the various offices/ institutions of Government of Uttar Pradesh.

#### **SECTION IV: FORMS**

- III(A) e-Bid FORM
- III(B) SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS
- III(C) TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS
- III(D) BID SECURITY FORM
- III(E) CONTRACT FORM
- III(F) PERFORMANCE STATEMENT
- III(G) SERVICE SUPPORT DETAILS
- III(H) CAPABILITY STATEMENT
- III(I) PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM

#### **SECTION III (A) : e-Bid FORM**

Date : ..... IFB No.:....

The Managing Director, U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd., 10, Ashok Marg, Lucknow (U.P.) - 226 001

#### Dear Sir:

We further undertake, if our e-Bid is accepted, to deliver the goods in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements (Section IV (B)).

If our e-Bid is accepted, we will obtain the performance guarantee of a bank in the form prescribed by the Purchaser for a sum equivalent to 05% of the Contract Price for the due performance of the Contract

We agree to abide by this e-Bid for the e-Bid validity period specified in Clause 13.1 of the ITB and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period.

Until a formal contract is prepared and executed, this e-Bid, together with your written acceptance thereof and your notification of award shall constitute a binding Contract between us. All the terms and conditions of the e-tender Document are acceptable to us.

We undertake that, in competing for (and, if the award is made to us, in executing) the above contract, we will strictly observe the laws against fraud and corruption in force in India namely "Prevention of Corruption Act 1998".

We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any e-Bid you may receive. Dated this ...... day of ...... 20.....

(Signature)

(in the capacity of)

Duly authorized to sign e-Bid for and on behalf of

\_\_\_\_\_

## **SECTION III (B) : SCHEDULE OF REQUIREMENTS**

| S.No. | <b>Brief Description</b> | Destination                                     | Delivery Schedule                 | e-Bid    |
|-------|--------------------------|---|-----------------------------------|----------|
|       |                          |   |                                   | Security |
| 1-    | As per the details       | Bhatkhande Sanskrit                             | All the items shall be delivered/ | N/A      |
|       | given in the             | Vishwavidalya for                               | installation within 30 to 45 Days |          |
|       | SECTION IV (C)           | Lucknow Smart City Ltd,                         | from the date of issue of the     |          |
|       | TECHNICAL                | Lucknow   | purchase order.                   |          |
|       | SPECIFICATIONS           | (Uttar Pradesh) The pre- dispatch inspection of |                                   |          |
|       |                          |   | the items shall be done by the    |          |
|       |                          | Purchaser before delivery at final              |                                   |          |
|       |                          |   | destination,                      |          |

\_\_\_\_\_

### SECTION III (C) TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS& COMPLIANCE OF EQUIPMENT

| S.No. | Description of Goods                                   | Warranty  | Qty | Make &<br>Model |
|-------|--|-----------|-----|-----------------|
| 1-    | 24" AIO Desktop  | 3 Year    | 10  |                 |
| 2-    | UPS 600VA  | 1 Year    | 10  |                 |
| 3-    | Workstation Furniture                                  | 1 Year    | 15  |                 |
| 4-    | SERVER (Optional)                                      | 3 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 5-    | Network Attached Storage (NAS): (Optional)             | 2 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 6-    | UPS 5 KVA  | 2 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 7-    | Firewall   | 5 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 8-a   | Wi-Fi Network  | 1 Year    | 3   |                 |
| 8-b   | Lan Networking (Rate per Meter)                        | 1 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 9-a   | Broadband Internet One Time Installation (OTC) Charges | 5 Year on | 1   |                 |
|       |  | Device    |     |                 |
| 9-b   | Broadband Internet with Fiber 500 MBPS                 | 5 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 10-   | Barcode reader Omni Directional                        | 1 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 11-   | Adhesive Spine Label Barcode Printer                   | 1 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 12-   | RFID Handheld Reader                                   | 1 Year    | 1   |                 |
| 13-   | Card Printer Specification                             | 1 Year    | 2   |                 |
| 14-   | Staff Station  | 1 Year    | 1   |                 |

#### **TECHNICAL COMPLIANCE DATA SHEET**

| S.No. | Specification  | Comp | liance |
|-------|--|------|--------|
|       |  | Yes  | No     |
| 1-    | 24" AIO Desktop<br>12th Gen Intel® Core™ i5 (12 MB cache, 10 cores, 12 threads, up to 4.70<br>GHz Turbo),Windows 11+,Intel® Iris® Xe Graphics,23.8-inch FHD<br>(1920 x 1080) Anti-Glare Touchscreen,2 x 8 GB, DDR4, 3200 MHz,512<br>GB, M.2, PCIe NVMe, SSD, Endpoint Total Security (Subscription for<br>total Project Period),Ms Office Suite, Wireless Keyboard and Mouse,1<br>USB 3.1 Gen 1 port with Power on/Wake-up support,2 USB 3.1 Gen 1<br>ports,1 USB 3.1 Gen 2 port,1 USB 3.2 Type-C Gen 2 port,1 HDMI 1.4b<br>port,1 HDMI-in 1.4b port,1 RJ45 Ethernet port,1 Audio,1 DC-In,1 power-<br>adapter port, Intel® Wi-Fi 6E AX211, 2x2, 802.11ax, Bluetooth®<br>wireless card, Chassis :Dark Shadow Gray/Black. Quick heal total<br>Security.<br>*All licenses need to be perpetual and in name of LSCL.   |      |        |
| 2-    | <b>Hintenses need to be perpetual and in name of LSCL</b> . <b>Line Interactive UPS 600VA : Rating (in KVA) – 0.6</b> , Technology – MOSFET-PWMInverter Efficiency (%)-70% or better Minimum Guaranteed Battery Backup time (Minutes) on full Load- 15 Min. Type of battery – SMF-VRLA confirming to JISC- 8702 pt 1, 2 & 3, Location of Battery- Inside the Enclosure of UPS Battery Capacity (Ah) –7Ah, Minimum guaranteed VAH provided to meet or exceed minimum guaranteed Backup time – Battery, Number of Batteries -1 Weight of the Battery (kg)-2 Rated Output (Volt) with Total Harmonic Distortion (%) – Single Phase Quasi Sinewave 230 V AC 50 Hz with Total Harmonic Distortion as <=40% Input (Volt) – Single Phase AC (160-280V) Variation in AVR output in AC mode (AVR Voltage regulation) -230 Volts +/-15% Protection-Under Voltage Protection (Input Voltage < 160 V), Overvoltage protection (Input Voltage > 280V), Short Circuit of UPS, Low Battery, Overload. |      |        |
| 3-    | Workstation Furniture<br>(Not Limited to table, Chair, UPS, CPU rack etc.)<br>As per Requirement shall be Fixed Modular.   |      |        |
| 4-    | SERVER (Optional)  |      |        |
|       | 2X Intel Xeon Silver 4208 8C 2.1 GHz Processor, 512 GB TruDDR4   |      |        |

|    | 2933MHz (2Rx81.2V) RDIMM, 2.5" 1.2 TB 10K SAS 12 GB Hot Swap   |   |  |
|----|--|---|--|
|    | 512n HDD, RAID 530-8i PCIe 12 Gb Adapter, 2x 1G Network Ports, 2x  |   |  |
|    | 750W Platinum Hot-Swap Power Supply, Enterprise, <b>3Yr 24x7 Support</b>   |   |  |
| 5- | + Keep your Drive, Dual Port FC HBA Card Network Attached Storage (NAS):   |   |  |
| 5- | Four Bay 40TB NAS, 4 GB Memory, Dual 2.5GbE LAN4 * 10TB 7200 RPM   |   |  |
|    | Enterprise SATA Drives (Seagate EXOS OR WD Ultrastar), RAID 5  |   |  |
|    | Configured, Usable Approx. 27TB of Storage, RJ-45,1GbE LAN#1 ,USB  |   |  |
|    | 3.2 Gen 1 Port#2,File system must support# EXT4, EXT3, FAT,  |   |  |
|    | NTFS,HFS+,exFAT,100V to 240V AC ,50/60 Hz, Single Phase ,Operating   |   |  |
|    | temp0°C to 40°C (32°F to 104°F),Storage Temperature-20°C to 60°C (-  |   |  |
|    | 5°F to 140°F) Certified #FCC,CE,EAC etc, Auto wakeup. The NAS must be  |   |  |
|    | scalable to 40TB usable on requirement.  |   |  |
|    | <b>3 Years Carry in</b> (RMA Max within 15 days), HDD Warranty Carry in to Principle.  |   |  |
| 6- | UPS 5 KVA Online UPS :   |   |  |
| U  | Switching Technology-IGBT-PWM, Input Voltage-AC Single Phase 160V-   |   |  |
|    | 260V 50Hz Output Voltage-AC Single Phase 230 V+/-1%  |   |  |
|    | 50Hz.Warranty for UPS (Years)-2 Battery/Backup Bank Provided with  |   |  |
|    | Online UPS With Battery Type of Battery-SMF- VRLA conforming to  |   |  |
|    | JISC: 8702(Pt. I, II & III), Stationary Lead Acid Batteries (With tubular  |   |  |
|    | positive plates) in monobloc container conforming to IS: 13369:1992  |   |  |
|    | latest Backup time (Minutes) – 60 Minutes Battery capacity (Ah) - 42,<br>Weight of the Battery (kg)-13, Number of the Batteries -15, Minimum         |   |  |
|    | Guaranteed VAH- 1600 X per KVA X Per hour of backup time. <b>Warranty</b>  |   |  |
|    | for battery (2 Years) by Battery Manufacturer/ Brand.  |   |  |
|    | Other Services Provided -PAN India Service support on 24X7 basis   |   |  |
|    | Inbuilt isolation transformer- With Overall Efficiency (%) ->/=80%   |   |  |
|    | &<90% with inbuilt isolation transformer Power Factor Load   |   |  |
|    | Supported- 0.8 or better Overload limit -50% Overload for minimum 3  |   |  |
|    | seconds Total Harmonic Distortion (THD) (%)- 3% Maximum @ 100%   |   |  |
|    | Linear Load Metering – Input Voltage Alarms and indicators – indicator<br>for Main presence Additional features – Pure Sinewave AC Output Type       |   |  |
|    | of Design/ Construction -Floor Standing Enclosure (mm)- 1.2 mm   |   |  |
|    | Minimum Thickness of M.S. Sheet duly powder coated Degree of   |   |  |
|    | Protection – IP21 DC Bus Voltage (In Volts) -180 Minimum Operating   |   |  |
|    | Temperature – 0 degree Celsius Maximum Operating Temperature – 50  |   |  |
|    | degree Celsius Relative Humidity Non-Condensing at 40 deg. C-95  |   |  |
|    | percent.   |   |  |
|    | * In case the UPS is supplied with Battery, seller shall ensure  |   |  |
|    | compliance to the GST Rates as per recommendations made in the 45th Meeting of GST council dated 17th Sep2021  |   |  |
| 7- | Firewall Specification   |   |  |
| ·  | <b>GE RJ45 WAN / DMZ Ports/SFP fiber</b> -2 /1/1 (with Trans receiver),  |   |  |
|    | GE RJ45 Internal Ports- 7, USB Ports- 1, Console (RJ45)- 1, Internal   |   |  |
|    | Storage -1x 128 GB SSD, Firewall Throughput-3 / 3 / 3 Gbps,  |   |  |
|    | Firewall Latency - upto 3 µs, Firewall Throughput (Packet per  |   |  |
|    | Second) - upto or beyond 4.0 Mpps, Concurrent Sessions (TCP) - 1.3   |   |  |
|    | Million, New Sessions/Second (TCP) - 30,000, Firewall Policies -   |   |  |
|    | 5,000, IPsec VPN Throughput (512 byte)- 2 Gbps, Gateway-to-<br>Gateway IPsec VPN Tunnels – 200, Client-to-Gateway IPsec VPN                          |   |  |
|    | Tunnels- 500, SSL-VPN Throughput- 150 Mbps, Concurrent SSL-VPN   |   |  |
|    | Users (Recommended Maximum, Tunnel Mode) – 200, SSL  |   |  |
|    | Inspection Throughput (IPS, avg. HTTPS) - 135 Mbps, SSL Inspection   |   |  |
|    | CPS (IPS, avg. HTTPS)-135, SSL Inspection Concurrent Session (IPS,   |   |  |
|    | avg. HTTPS)-75,000, Application Control Throughput (HTTP 64K) -  |   |  |
|    | 650 Mbps, CAPWAP Throughput (HTTP 64K) -890 Mbps, Virtual  |   |  |
|    | <b>Domains (Default / Maximum)</b>   |   |  |
|    | Clustering, <b>IPS Throughput</b> -400 Mbps, <b>NGFW Throughput</b> - 250 Mbps, <b>Threat Protection Throughput</b> - 200 Mbps, <b>Form Factor</b> - |   |  |
| L  | Thops, incat indiction infoughput - 200 Mops, roim ration -  | 1 |  |

|     | Desktop, Power Required- 100-240V AC, 50-60 Hz, Maximum   |   |   |
|-----|---|---|---|
|     | Current - 110V AC / 1.5 A, 220V AC / 0.75 A, Power Consumption  |   |   |
|     | (Average /Maximum) - 11.7 / 14 W, Heat Dissipation  |   |   |
|     | UL/cUL CB, Certifications - ICSA Labs: Firewall, IPsec, IPS, Antivirus,   |   |   |
|     | SSL-VPN, <b>Warranty -</b> 5 Years  |   |   |
| 8-a | Wi-Fi Networking  |   |   |
|     | (With all passive Component, electrical and Non electrical)   |   |   |
|     | Lump sum. Must cover the Library premise where Computer System are  |   |   |
|     | installed. In addition, access- points are required to be dedicatedly   |   |   |
|     | connected to the main switch/firewall.  |   |   |
| 8-b | Lan Networking  |   |   |
|     | Per Meter Installation LAN Network (testing of CAT6 Input / Output  |   |   |
|     | consisting of End-to-End test report Consisting of cable length, near End   |   |   |
|     | Crosstalk, impedance & return Loss should be provided with UTP CAT6   |   |   |
|     | I/O Box with Face Plate and accessories like clamps ,joints.) (Rate Per   |   |   |
|     | Meter)  |   |   |
| 9-a | Broadband Internet OTC Charges  |   |   |
| 9-b | Broadband Internet Line with Fiber 500 MBPS(with Provision 16 Public  |   |   |
|     | IP or More if Client Requirement)   |   |   |
| 10  | Barcode reader Omni Directional   |   |   |
| -   | Compatible Devices- Laptop Connectivity Technology -USB Cable, 1x   |   |   |
|     | Barcode Scanner, 40 degrees Celsius, 70.00 degrees_celsiusius, 5.00   |   |   |
|     | volts, scanning Technology, 2D Area Imager, Linear Laser megapixels,  |   |   |
|     | 8.3 x 8.1 x 12.8 cm.  |   |   |
|     | Scan Speed/Motion Tolerance:2.5 m/s; Print Contrast : 35% minimum   |   |   |
|     | reflectance difference Decode Capabilities 1D,2D and GS1 Data Bar   |   |   |
|     | symbologies Temp: 0°C to 40°C (32°F to 104°F) USB, RS232, Keyboard  |   |   |
|     | Wedge, RS485, Light Pen Wand Emulation ,Input Voltage 5 VDC ± 0.25 V  |   |   |
|     | ,Light Source: 4842 Lux ;Operating Power : 900 mW (180 mA @ 5 V)  |   |   |
|     | Scanning Speed: Omnidirectional: 1120 scan lines per second; single   |   |   |
|     | line: 56 scan lines per second, Skew Tolerance : 60° Pitch Tolerance :  |   |   |
|     | 60° Environmental : Sealed to resist airborne particulate contaminants  |   |   |
|     | Drop Specifications : Designed to withstand 1.2 m (4') drop Scan  |   |   |
|     | Pattern : Omnidirectional: 5 fields of 4 parallel lines; button activated   |   |   |
|     | single line (7180)  |   |   |
| 11- | Adhesive Spine Label Barcode Printer  |   |   |
|     | Display port, USB, 1x Thermal Label Printer, Compatible operating   |   |   |
|     | systems- Mac OS, Windows Vista, Windows XP/7/8/10, Monochrome,  |   |   |
|     | Media Size Maximum-4x6 inch, Resolution 203x203 DPI, Portable,  |   |   |
|     | * Must be compatible with latest version of Windows & Linux platform  |   |   |
|     | must be capable of QR Code printing too.  |   |   |
|     | * The label must possess the accession number and other relevant  |   |   |
|     | information of book /library.   |   |   |
|     | 1 Year Manufacturer Warranty  |   |   |
| 12- | RFID Handheld Reader  |   |   |
|     | Specifications :  |   |   |
|     | Parameter - Technical Specs, Operating Frequency - 13.56 MHz, Power   |   |   |
|     | Supply - 9V, Standby Mode (battery life) - 4 Hours, Charging Time - 4.5   |   |   |
|     | Hours, Transmitting Power- 1W approximately, Read Range -Up to 15   |   |   |
|     | cm, Communication Interface – USB, Supported Transponders -ISO  |   |   |
|     | 15693-3, I Code, Indicators- LED Indicator / LCD Display for Power,   |   |   |
|     | Read & Error and a configurable buzzer, Operating Temperature10°C   |   |   |
|     | to +70°C, Storage Memory - 4GB, Housing Material -ABS Plastic   |   |   |
|     | Warranty –  |   |   |
|     | • The portable handheld reader (Wand) and the required  |   |   |
|     | accessories must be a cordless, one-piece design, to be held in one   |   |   |
|     | hand.   |   |   |
|     | <ul> <li>The portable handheld reader must feature sound battery backup.</li> </ul>   |   |   |
|     | <ul> <li>The total weight of the portable handheld reader must be less than</li> </ul>  |   |   |
|     | <ul> <li>The total weight of the portable handheid reader must be less than<br/>1 Kg., including battery, RFID reader, antenna and computing unit,</li> </ul> |   |   |
|     | T ng, meraung battery, n ib reader, antenna and computing unit,   | 1 | 1 |

|     | and any other components that must be carried by the user.   |  |   |
|-----|--|--|---|
|     | <ul> <li>The portable handheld reader must be easily set down on a library</li> </ul>  |  |   |
|     | shelf or cart when necessary to free the user's hands.   |  |   |
|     | • The portable handheld reader must incorporate an ergonomic   |  |   |
|     | design, to aid user in reading shelves at all levels easy to use and   |  |   |
|     | be relatively non-stressful to wrist, arm, shoulder and elbow.   |  |   |
|     | <ul> <li>The portable handheld reader battery life must allow the user to</li> </ul>   |  |   |
|     | work for at least 4 hours before recharging.   |  |   |
|     | <ul> <li>The portable handheld reader must use an anti-collision algorithm</li> </ul>  |  |   |
|     | that does not limit the number of tags, which can be   |  |   |
|     | simultaneously identified and read.  |  |   |
|     | • The portable handheld reader must have the capacity to download  |  |   |
|     | at least 1 million items from library's automation system onto the   |  |   |
|     | portable handheld reader memory medium.  |  |   |
|     | • The proposed portable handheld reader must accommodate data  |  |   |
|     | collection simultaneously with other functions.  |  |   |
|     | • The proposed system must accommodate Sorting, Shelving, and  |  |   |
|     | Searching, finding of library documents and pulling the defined  |  |   |
|     | data to help the user.   |  |   |
|     | • The proposed portable handheld reader must have an audible tone  |  |   |
|     | and visible indicators to verify item has been identified.   |  |   |
|     | The handheld reader should include memory of at least 4GB  |  |   |
| 13- | Card Printer Specification   |  |   |
|     | Direct-to-card dye-sublimation/Resin thermal transfe0072 Edge-to-  |  |   |
|     | edge printing, single or dual-sided Customizable 300 x 600 dpi   |  |   |
|     | resolution (color and monochrome printing) or 300 x 1200 dpi   |  |   |
|     | resolution (monochrome printing only) interface USB, Ethernet, feeder  |  |   |
|     | Capacity 100 cards, Feeder capacity 100 cards Printing   |  |   |
|     | performance0073 Single side 225 cards/hour Dual side: 140  |  |   |
|     | cards/hour. 300 dpi (11.8 dots/mm) print resolution, min 2 GB flash  |  |   |
|     | memory, Image size: 1006 x 640 pixels, Auto calibration of ribbon, USB 2.0 and Ethernet 10/100 connectivity,100 card capacity auto-adjusting |  |   |
|     | input hopper (30 mil),100 card capacity output hopper (30 mil) Manual  |  |   |
|     | card feeding capability with LED bezel, Graphical color LCD, 3 Tricolor  |  |   |
|     | printer status indicator lights, secure lock slot, Printer host  |  |   |
|     | authentication, Data encryption warranty void on printer and print   |  |   |
|     | head min 03year or for project tenure which is higher. Dye-sublimation   |  |   |
|     | thermal transfer direct to card print method, Full-color or monochrome   |  |   |
|     | printing, Single and dual-sided printing with card flip function, Edge-to-   |  |   |
|     | edge printing, Printing throughput (cards per hour) based on batch   |  |   |
|     | printing, with USB connectivity. Must support single side Monochrome,  |  |   |
|     | YMCKO average speed of 100 cards/hour up to 800 cards/hour. USB  |  |   |
|     | 2.0, Built-in 10/100 Ethernet, 802.11ac, Must support Latest version of  |  |   |
|     | Windows, Linux and Mac. Operating Temp:-50° F to 90° F/15° C to 35°  |  |   |
|     | C Storage Temp:- 23º F to 158º F/-5º C to 70º C Humidity: 35% to 65%   |  |   |
|     | non-condensing Electrical:-single-phase AC power Operating range: 90-  |  |   |
|     | 132VAC and 190-264VAC FCC Class A  |  |   |
|     | Warranty-  |  |   |
| 14- | Staff Station  |  |   |
|     | Technical Specifications :   |  |   |
|     | <b>Operating Frequency</b> - 13.56 MHz, <b>Power Supply</b> - 5V to 12V, <b>Power</b>  |  |   |
|     | <b>Consumption</b> - 1.2W minimum, <b>Transmitting Power</b> - 1W minimum,   |  |   |
|     | <b>Read Range-</b> Up to 25 cm, <b>Antenna –</b> Internal, <b>Communication</b>  |  |   |
|     | <b>Interface</b> - USB/RS232/Ethernet, <b>Supported Transponders</b> - ISO   |  |   |
|     | 15693, ISO 14443A and ISO 18000:3, <b>Indicators</b> -LED / Buzzer for   |  |   |
|     | power, read verification etc. <b>Operating Temperature -</b> 10°C to +70°C, <b>Housing Material -</b> ABS or Similar,                        |  |   |
|     | Warranty –   |  |   |
|     | <ul> <li>Read/Write/Anti-theft programming should be done in one single</li> </ul>   |  |   |
|     | operation  |  |   |
|     | operation  |  | 1 |

| <br>  | <br> |
|---|------|
| • Read/Write distance of Up to 25 cm and programming time of 1 second               |      |
| <ul> <li>Should be fully ISO/IEC 14443A, 15693 and ISO 18000:3 compliant</li> </ul> |      |
| The programming station should interface with the Library                           |      |
| Management Software using NCIP V2.0 protocol  |      |
| • Integrated with reader for patron ID Card based ISO/IEC 14443A                    |      |
| Mifare Plus to read for circulation   |      |
| • Integrated with reader for patron ID Card based ISO/IEC 14443A                    |      |
| Mifare Plus for personalization of data into the ISO/IEC 14443A                     |      |
| Mifare Plus passive contact less 1Kb smart card in the pre-defined                  |      |
| location in the memory The details of memory location in smart                      |      |
| card will be provided at appropriate time   |      |
| • NCIP V2.0 compliance software interface integrated with                           |      |
| integrated library management software for all operations like                      |      |
| patron card personalization, check-in. check-out, renew, reserve                    |      |
| <br>etc of library circulation  |      |

#### L1 Bidder selection will be done on Total Bid amount (Excluding GST).

# Delivery &Installation of Computer Desktop, UPS &Otherat Bhat khande Sanskrit Vishwavidalya for Lucknow Smart City Ltd, Lucknow

#### **IMPORTANT NOTICE & Terms and Conditions :-**

#### (Applicable for all Technical Specifications)

- In case the bid of any bidder is accepted and at later it is found that the specifications of any item do not match with the **"Technical Specifications"** given in this tender document, the purchaser may ask for the product of its choice.
- The bidder has to specify the **make/model** of all the quoted items.
- The Bidder has to submitted the **Data Sheet** of the all Quoted Items
- The bidder may quote higher configuration available at present, but no advantage will be given.
- The Bidder may submit rates for all items of BoQ.
- Rates should be valid for 1 Year after opening the Financial Bid.

Date:

Place:

Signature and seal of the Bidder

#### **SECTION III(D) : BID SECURITY FORM**

| Whereas _ |     |     |       |          | (Name    | of th  | ne Bido | der] | ) (Hereinafte | er o | called | "the | Bic | lder") | has  |
|-----------|-----|-----|-------|----------|----------|--------|---------|------|---------------|------|--------|------|-----|--------|------|
| submitted | its | bid | dated |          |          |        | (Date   | of   | Submission    | of   | bid)   | for  | the | suppl  | y of |
|           |     |     |       | (name an | d descri | iptior | of the  | goo  | ods)          |      | -      |      |     |        | -    |

(Hereinafter called "the Bid")

| KNOW   | ALL F    | People  | by   | these   | pres   | ents   | that V | WE           |              |          | (Name of       | the Bank    | ) of |
|--------|----------|---------|------|---------|--------|--------|--------|--------------|--------------|----------|----------------|-------------|------|
|        |          |         |      | _ (n    | ame    | of     | the    | country),    | having       | our      | registered     | offices     | at   |
|        |          |         |      |         |        | (      | addres | s of Bank)   | (hereinaft   | er calle | ed "the Bank   | "), are bo  | und  |
| unto   |          |         |      |         |        | (nam   | e oft  | he Purchas   | er) (herein  | after ca | lled "the Pure | chaser") in | the  |
| sum of | its suc  | cessors | , an | d assig | gns by | y thes | e pres | ents. Sealed | d with the o | commo    | n seal of the  | said Bank   | this |
|        | _ Day of | f       |      | 20      |        |        |        |              |              |          |                |             |      |

The CONDITIONS of this obligation are:

1. if the Bidder

a. withdraws its bid during the period of bid validity specified by the Bidder on the Bid Form;

or

b. does not accept the correction of errors in accordance with the ITB;

or

c. modifies its bid price during the period of bid validity specified by the bidder on the bid form;

or

- 2. if the Bidder, having been notified of the acceptance of its bid by the Purchaser during the period of bid validity :
- a. fails or refuses to execute the Contract Form if required; or
- b. fails or refuses to furnish the performance security in accordance with the ITB;

We undertake to pay the Purchaser up to the amount upon receipt of its first written demand, without the Purchaser having to substantiate its demand, provided that in the demand the Purchaser will note that the amount claimed by it is due to it, owing to occurrence or one or both of the two conditions, specifying the occurred conditions.

Seal and signature of the bidder with Name of Authorised Official signing the tender document

## **SECTION III(E) : CONTRACT FORM**

This Agreement is made on \_\_\_\_\_ day of \_\_\_\_\_ in the year 20\_\_\_\_ at Lucknow.

BETWEEN

UP Electronics Corporation Ltd., a Govt Company, registered under the Companies Act, 1956, and having its registered office at 10-Ashok Marg, Lucknow, India." (Hereinafter referred to as "the Purchaser") which expression shall unless repugnant to the context or meaning thereof include its successors, legal representatives and permitted assigns) of the ONE PART.

AND

\_\_\_\_ (Name of Supplier Company/firm), a proprietary/ partnership firm / Public/ Private Limited company having its registered office \_\_\_\_\_\_ of (City & Country of Supplier) (Hereinafter called "the Supplier" which expression shall unless repugnant to the context or meaning thereof include its successors, legal representatives and permitted assigns) on the OTHER PART.

2 WHEREAS the Purchaser is desirous to purchase certain Computer hardware, their delivery, installation and onsite maintenance warranty services and has accepted a bid tendered by the Supplier for the supply of these goods and services in the sum of Rs \_\_\_\_\_ (contract price in words and figures) (hereinafter called the "Contract Price").

NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESSETH AS FOLLOWS:

In this Agreement words and expressions shall have the same meanings as are respectively assigned to (1.)them in the Conditions of Contract referred to in the Tender Document of UPLC Tender No

(2.) The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this Agreement, viz.:

(a) the e-Bid Form and approved rates;

(b) the Schedule of Requirements:

the Technical Specifications; (c)

the Conditions of Contract; and (d)

(3.) In consideration of the payment to be made by the Purchaser to the Supplier as hereinafter mentioned, the Supplier hereby covenants with the Purchaser to provide the goods and services and to remedy defects therein in conformity in all respects with the provisions of the Contract.

(4.) The Purchaser hereby covenants to pay the Supplier in consideration of the provision of the goods and services and the remedying of defects therein, the value of ordered items on the Contract rates or such other sum as may become payable under the provisions of the Contract at the times and in the manner prescribed by the Contract. **DELIVERY & INSTALLATION SCHEDULE :** 

All the items shall be delivered and installation within 4 to 8 from the date of issue of the purchase order 3 and installed within one month thereafter or as specified in the respective Purchase Order. The pre dispatch inspection of the items shall be done by the Purchaser before delivery at final destination. The Delivery and Installation Reports of the supplied material shall be required to be furnished to the purchaser for release of payment.

#### ARBITRATION

4 In case of any dispute/difference between the parties in relation to this Agreement, the matter shall be referred for Arbitration to the person nominated by MD UPLC, who will be the Sole Arbitrator to decide the dispute/difference between the parties. The decision of Arbitrator shall be final and binding on both the parties. The Courts will have exclusive Jurisdiction at Lucknow.

In WITNESS whereof the parties hereto caused this Agreement to be executed in accordance with their 5 respective laws and signed on their respective behalf by their duly authorized officials at the place and on the date first herein above-written.

On behalf of Purchaser

1: \_\_\_

On behalf of Supplier

1: \_\_\_\_\_

Witness

1: \_\_\_\_\_ 2:

\_\_\_\_\_

#### **SECTION III(F) : PERFORMANCE STATEMENT FORM**

#### Proforma for Performance Statement (for a period of last three financial years) Name of Company/Firm

|       | of Company/Ph    |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|-------|------------------|------------|-------------|----------|------|----------|------------------|----------------|
| S.No. | Order placed by  | Order No & | Description | Value of |      | te of    | Remarks          | Has the        |
|       | (Full address of | Date       | & Quantity  | Order    |      | etion of | indicating       | ordered        |
|       | Purchaser)       |            | of ordered  |          | Deli | very     | reasons for late | equipment      |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          | delivery, if any | been           |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          | 5, 5             | satisfactorily |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  | installed &    |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  | function-in?   |
| 1     | 2                | 2          | 4           |          | 6    | -        | 0                |                |
| 1     | 2                | 3          | 4           | 5        | 6    | 7        | 8                | 9              |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |
|       |                  |            |             |          |      |          |                  |                |

Signature and Seal of the E-Bidder With name of the authorized person

| SECTION III(G) : SERVICE SUPPORT DETAILS |                 |             |                        |        |        |        |      |          |          |
|--|-----------------|-------------|------------------------|--------|--------|--------|------|----------|----------|
| Sl                                       | Name &          |             | Service Centre Details |        |        |        |      |          | Types of |
| Ν  | Completeaddr    | Name        | Phone                  | Status | No. of | No. of | No.  | Value of | Compute  |
| 0  | ess ofService   | ofHeadPers  | Fax                    | of     | HW     | SW     | of   | Min      | rs       |
|  | Centre (Only e- | on &Contact | No./ema                | Office | Engine | Engine | Staf | Stock    | Hardwar  |
|  | Bidders         | Number      | il                     | Workin | er     | er     | f    | Availabl | e and    |
|  | service centre) |             | address                | g days |        |        |      | e at all | other    |
|  |                 |             |                        | &      |        |        |      | times    | items    |
|  |                 |             |                        | Home   |        |        |      |          | serviced |
|  |                 |             |                        |        |        |        |      |          | in last  |
|  |                 |             |                        |        |        |        |      |          | Three    |
|  |                 |             |                        |        |        |        |      |          | years    |
| 1  | 2               | 3           | 4                      | 5      | 6      | 7      | 8    | 9        | 10       |
|  |                 |             |                        |        |        |        |      |          |          |
|  |                 |             |                        |        |        |        |      |          |          |

#### **SECTION III(G) : SERVICE SUPPORT DETAILS**

Note: The copies of Purchase deed of office building or Agreement of tenancy with receipt of rent paid and transfer & posting orders of engineers or any proof of placement of service engineer to the satisfaction of the Purchaser, should be enclosed as documentary evidence of service centre.

Signature and Seal of the bidder..... With name of Authorized person Signing the document.

#### **SECTION III (H) : CAPABILITY STATEMENT (CS)**

1.

(a)

Name and complete mailing address of the business/sales office of the bidder.

- (b) Name of Authorized Official
- (c) Phone:
- (d) Fax:
- (e) E-mail:
- (f) Principal place of business
- (g) Website of Bidder"s Firm
- 2. Strength of business/sales office of bidder:
  - (i) No. of Marketing personnel:
  - (ii) No. of Technical personnel:
  - (iv) No. of Service Engineers
  - (v) No. of Supporting personnel:
- 3. Classification \_\_\_\_\_\_ Manufacturer (OEM)/ or authorized Dealer/Agent/Supplier
- 4. Complete mailing address of manufacturing plant of Computer hardware/ Other Items:

5. Type of equipment manufactured and supplied by OEM of Computer hardware/ Other Items during the last 3 financial years:-

| Year | Name of<br>equipment | Capacity size | NoManufactured | No of Computer<br>Hardware/other |
|------|----------------------|---------------|----------------|----------------------------------|
|      |                      |               |                | Items supplied in                |
|      |                      |               |                | India                            |

6. Type of equipment supplied during the last 3 financial years other than those covered under above:-

| Year | Name of<br>equipment | Capacity size | No Manufactured | No of Computer<br>Hardware/other<br>Items supplied in<br>India |
|------|----------------------|---------------|-----------------|--|
|      |                      |               |                 |  |

7. Turnover of the bidder's company in last three financial years: (Please fill the figures. Do not quote "As per enclosures")

| Financial | Turn Over in (Cr) | Profit in Crores | Remarks |
|-----------|-------------------|------------------|---------|
|           |                   | (After Taxation) |         |
| 2020      |                   |                  |         |
| 2020      |                   |                  |         |
| 2020      |                   |                  |         |

- 8. Validity date of ISO Certifications of OEMs/Dealers/Agent/Supplier, if any
- 9. The e-Bidder should clearly confirm that all the facilities exist in his office/factory for inspection and testing of all the Computer hardware and related items quoted in the e-Bid and these will be made available to the Purchaser or his representative for inspection. Also provide details of methodology, testing equipment & diagnostic tools available for testing of all the technical specifications of the offered items and their proper functioning.
- 10. Details of Manpower available at the factory/ plant:
  - 1. Quality assurance
  - 2. Production
  - 3. Marketing
  - 4. Service
  - 5. Spare Parts

- 6. Administrative
- 11. Names of three buyers to whom similar equipments were supplied in the last three financial years and to whom reference may be made by the Purchaser regarding the bidder's performance for timely completion of delivery, installation and after sales service support:
- A. (i) Complete address of the buyer:
  - (ii) Name & designation of contact person
  - (iii) Mobile/Phone/Fax No./E-mail address:
- B. Complete address of the buyer:
- (ii) Name & designation of contact person
- (iii) Mobile/Phone/Fax No./E-mail address:.....
- C. Complete address of the buyer:

12.

- (ii) Name & designation of contact person
- (iii) Mobile/Phone/Fax No./E-mail address
  - (a) Whether the e-Bidder has a manufacturing unit in the state of Uttar Pradesh (Yes/No)
    - (b) If yes, the manufacturing unit falls into which type of industry unit (Small/Medium/Large Scale) as per govt. norms.
    - (c) If yes, name of items alongwith item code of e-tendered items which have been manufactured by your firm and quoted in this e-tender.
- 13. Details of Service Centres of the e-Bidder in Uttar Pradesh only:

| S.No. | Address of     |                  | Details of Supporting Document |
|-------|----------------|------------------|--------------------------------|
|       | Service Centre | Contact No of    | Submitted for Proof of Service |
|       |                | Service Engineer | Centre                         |
|       |                |                  |                                |
|       |                |                  |                                |
|       |                |                  |                                |
|       |                |                  |                                |
|       |                |                  |                                |
|       |                |                  |                                |
|       |                |                  |                                |

Seal and signature of the bidder with Name of Authorized Official signing the agreement.

#### **SECTION III (I):PERFORMANCE SECURITY FORM**

Ref: Date: Bank Guarantee No: To : U.P. Electronics Corporation Ltd 10, Ashok Marg, Lucknow 226001

- i. To indemnify and keep indemnified the customer to the sum of Rs. \_\_\_\_\_ /- (Rupees) only for the losses and damages that may be caused to or suffered by the customer in the event of continuous and consistent non-performance of the (Equipment and materials to be mentioned exactly as mentioned in the Purchase Order/Work Order) supplied by the supplier against above referred Purchase Order issued by the customer.
- ii. The guarantee herein contained shall remain in full force and effect till the expiry of warranty period i.e. up to for the material supplied by the supplier.
- iii. The Guarantee shall not in any way be affected by the change in the constitution of the supplier or us nor shall be affected by the change in the constitution, amalgamation, absorption or reconstruction of the customer or otherwise, but shall ensure for and be available to and enforceable by the absorbing, amalgamation or reconstructed company of the Customer. Notwithstanding anything contained hereinbefore:
- 1. Our liability under this Bank Guarantee shall not exceed Rs \_\_\_\_\_/- (Rupees in words\_\_\_\_\_)
- 2. This Bank Guarantee shall be valid up to \_\_\_\_\_
- 3. We are liable to pay the guaranteed amount or any part thereof under this Bank Guarantee only, and only if you serve upon us a written claim or demand on or before \_\_\_\_\_\_ upon your first written demand declaring the Supplier to be in default under the Contract and without cavil or argument any sums within the limit of \_\_\_\_\_\_ only as aforesaid, without your needing to prove or to show grounds or reasons for your reasons for your demand or the sum specified therein.

Signature and Seal of Guarantors Bank

\_\_\_\_\_Date\_\_\_\_\_20\_\_\_\_\_

## **SECTION V : [A] FINANCIAL PRICE SCHEDULE FORMAT**

**Refer to Bid Generate Excel BOQ**